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EU POLL: WE
WANT OUT!

A new poll reveals that 40 per cent of Britons want to leave
the European Union – compared to 38 per cent who want to
remain.

It is the second poll to
show more people in
favour of an exit than
staying in the 28-member
bloc.

The YouGov survey for
The London Times also
found that 16 per cent of
people had yet to make
up their minds.

In the previous YouGov
poll some 41 per cent
favoured an exit
compared to 38 per cent
wishing to stay.

It follows a difficult
summer in Europe with
the ongoing migrant crisis
in the Mediterranean and
months of talks with
Greece on financial
bail-outs.

The poll was also good
news for the UKiP party,
whose leader Nigel

Farage, speaking at his
party’s annual conference
in Doncaster last week,
said: “I think that
something is changing out
there and I believe we’re
on course to win the most
historic and the most
important political victory
in any of our lifetimes.”

David Cameron’s
renegotiations are

continuing on the
continent as he hopes to
secure a better deal for
Britain.

He has promised to
hold a referendum on
Britain’s membership of
the European Union by
the end of 2017 but some
have said that it could
come as early as next May.

EU leaders have

warned that Mr
Cameron’s hopes of
renegotiating Britain’s
position in Europe are
“stalling” as he refuses to
lay out his demands for
change in writing.

European officials say
Mr Cameron has failed to
put forward concrete
proposals for discussion
at a time when
the  migrant  crisis,  the
EU’s biggest ideological
clash for years, is
monopolising the
“bandwidth” of Brussels’
creaking bureaucracy.

”We just haven’t heard
anything from the British
about what they want for
ages,” said one EU
diplomat. “It does seem to
have stalled. It’s very
awkward for us all.”

“There is not a word,”
another exasperated
senior official added to

n More Britons back EU exit than favour
staying put, latest poll reveals

FEELING VINDICATED? Nigel Farage’s Tweet this week cont. on page 2, col. 1
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Jeremy Corbyn has faced
criticism from senior
Labour colleagues for
saying he would not fire
Britain’s nuclear
weapons if he were
prime minister.

Shadow defence
secretary Maria Eagle said
the words were “not
helpful”, while shadow
foreign secretary Hilary
Benn said Mr Corbyn
should abide by the
party’s decision on
renewing Trident.

Mr Corbyn said nuclear
weapons “didn’t do the
USA much good on
9/11”.

He added that he was
elected leader on a
platform opposing
Trident renewal.

‘mandate’
Prime Minister David

Cameron said Mr
Corbyn’s comments
showed Labour could not
be trusted with Britain’s
national security.

Following the shadow
cabinet criticism of his
comments, Mr Corbyn
was asked by the BBC’s
John Pienaar what the
point of the Labour
defence policy debate and
review was.

He said: “The point of a

policy debate is to try and
bring people with me.”

In his conference
address on Tuesday, Mr
Corbyn said his landslide
leadership win gave a
“mandate” for his views
on disarmament of
Britain’s nuclear weapons.

On Wednesday’s  BBC
Radio 4 Today
programme he said: “I am
opposed to the use of
nuclear weapons. I am
opposed to the holding of
nuclear weapons. I want
to see a nuclear-free
world. I believe it is
possible.

“I do not think we
should be renewing
Trident... I think we
should be promoting an
international nuclear
weapons convention
which would lead to a
nuclear-free world.”

Spending “£100bn” on
replacing Trident was
misguided, he said,
arguing that the money
could be spent on more
“ c o n v e n t i o n a l ”
equipment and forces,
and protecting
“high-skilled jobs” of
Trident workers.

The Labour leader said
187 countries “don’t feel
the need to have a nuclear
weapon to protect their

security”, and asked “why
should those five need it
themselves?”.

But it was his answer
“no” to the question of
whether he would ever
press the nuclear button,
which prompted some of
his senior ministerial team
to break ranks.

‘potential enemy’
Ms Eagle said “I’m

surprised he answered the
question in the way that
he did”, saying it
“undermined to some
degree” Labour’s policy
process.

Labour’s current policy
was in favour of retaining
a nuclear deterrent, she
said, adding: “I don’t
think that a potential
prime minister answering

a question like that, in the
way in which he did, is
helpful.”

Mr Benn, Labour’s
shadow foreign secretary,
said that while he wanted
a nuclear-free world, “you
have to negotiate them out
of existence and not give
them up independently”.

He added: “I think a
British prime minister has
to have that option and
the whole purpose of the
deterrent of course is it is
trying to deter a potential
enemy because they’re not
sure what you’re going to
do and that puts them
off.”

And Labour MP John
Woodcock, who
supported Liz Kendall in
the Labour leadership
contest, said  Mr Corbyn’s

position would make the
“grotesque horror of a
nuclear holocaust” more
likely.

But Mr Corbyn’s
comments were endorsed
by his shadow chancellor
John McDonnell who
said: “I don’t believe the
use of nuclear weapons is
morally or legally
appropriate, therefore we
have to accept that.”

In a later interview the
Labour leader responded
angrily to the suggestion
he would put his
principles before national
security.

“We are not under any
threat from any nuclear
power. We are not under
threat from that. We are
under threat from
instability,” he said.

The Sunday Telegraph.
“Not a single word
typed on a single sheet of
paper.”

Camerons eU wishlist
David Cameron has
promised to renegotiate
the terms of Britain’s
membership of the EU.
The process is secretive,
but here’s what we know
about what Cameron
will try and secure:

•Prevent Eurozone
states from “ganging
up” on Britain in access
to the single market as
they seek to integrate
further

•Excusing Britain
from the principle of
ever closer union

•Giving more power
to national parliaments
to ‘red card’ EU plans

•Denying EU
migrants access to
in-work benefits for four
years

•Ending child benefit
payments to migrants’
children overseas

•No free movement
for new EU states until
their economies develop

•Cut red tape,
complete the single
market in services and
sign major trade deals
with the US and Asia

•Full on’ treaty change
is essential

•The process is
followed by an in-out
referendum by the end
of 2017

eU pOLL: Jeremy Corbyn under fire again as he
pledges not to use nuclear weapons

n Trident row exposes deep divisions
within Labour leadership - again

CORBYN: Labour’s leader has never hidden his distaste for Trident

cont. from page one
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Seventeen months after
splitting from dancer and
actress Cressida Bonas,
Prince Harry remains
resolutely single.

And he looks likely to
remain that way, if an
interview he gave this
week is anything to go by.

For Harry there may
have been an occasional
flirtation but the man
once dubbed the Playboy
Prince is a different
character these days. He is
concentrating on his royal
duties and, most
importantly, his work
helping wounded soldiers
rebuild their lives.

Harry, 31, spoke about
his future this week when
he joined veterans in
Shropshire on a 17-mile
stretch of the charity
Walking with the
Wounded’s 1000 mile trek
across Britain.

Asked if he was close to
settling down, he said:
“No. There are a lot of
things to be done before
settling down.” He
added: “Everyone looks
forward to settling down
but in the meantime it’s
work as usual so let’s
crack on.”

good terms
Cressida, 26, was

among friends who joined
him in a London pub to
celebrate his birthday two
weeks ago, leading to
speculation that they were
together again. But
sources close to them,
while certainly not ruling
out them rekindling their
love affair in the future,
insist that for the moment
they are just friends.

He has remained on
good terms too with his
other serious
ex-girlfriend, Chelsy
Davy, but friends think
there is less chance of that
romance rekindling.

The prince’s busy spell
of duties has included
honoring Battle of Britain

heroes, opening the
Rugby World Cup and
attending matches and
visiting the project to
build homes for veterans
and their families.

But it is his work with
Britain’s wounded
warriors that remains his
top priority, Harry told a
news crew on Tuesday.

The prince, who left the
army in June after a
decade as an officer, told
how he felt most at home
with military veterans. He
vowed to spend the rest of
his life focusing on
helping them get the

support they need,
particular those with
life-changing injuries and
suffering mental health
issues after time in the
forces.

“I love spending time
with those guys,” said
Harry. “I like to think I
know roughly what they
are going through as well.

“It’s hard to say that
because everyone is
unique but the main
focus, from my point of
view, is to make sure they
get the best support
possible because I now
and more people are

starting to see, how
valuable they are within
society.”

But it wasn’t all work
for the fun-loving Prince;
Harry teamed up with
NFL legend Dan Marino
on Thursday for an
impromptu game of
catch. The former Miami
Dolphin quarterback was
in England heading up
the NFL’s participation in
the Walking Wounded
project. And Marino even
found time to compliment
Harry’s ball-handling
skills, describing them as
“great, actually.”

A Mexican restaurant
has been banned from
handing out free
sombreros to students
because the publicity
stunt was branded
‘racist’ by university
officials.

Pedro’s Tex-Mex
Cantina, a Norwich
restaurant, gave the hats
to University of East
Anglia students at a
freshers’ fair in the city in
a bid to drum up business
from the student
population.

But officials at the
students’ union, where
the fair was held last
week, took the sombreros
from students and
ordered the restaurant to
stop giving them out
because they thought it
was offensive for
non-Mexicans to wear
them.

The union said it
breached an advertising
policy sent to stallholders,
which said:
‘Discriminatory or
stereotypical language or
imagery aimed towards
any group or individual
based on characteristics
will not be permitted as
part of our advertising.’

The policy specifies 15
types of discrimination,
some of which include
colour, ethnic origin, and
nationality. 

The union said the
sombreros were seen as
racist and a form of
‘cultural appropriation’.
One first-year student
told student newspaper
The Tab: ‘It’s ridiculous –
it’s a comedy hat, not
some sort of sacred
religious dress. Who is
going to get offended?
Speedy Gonzales?’ 

Pedros Tex-Mex
Cantina is a  family-
owned restaurant that
opened in 1991 in
Norwich and features a
variety of traditional
Tex-Mex dishes,

including nachos, chilli
and tacos.

Manager Matthew
Ward was unavailable to
comment, but an
unnamed worker at the
restaurant said: ‘It’s
ridiculous.’

However, the Union
defended their stance on
the large hat.

Campaigns and
Democracy officer Chris
Jarvis said: ‘We know that
when it comes to cultural
appropriation the issues
can sometimes be difficult
to understand and many
don’t realise that they
may be about to cause
offence or break a policy.

‘So we’re discussing
internally how we can
improve our briefing to
both external
organisations and our
own members so that
people aren’t caught out
at the last minute.’

He added: ‘At the SU
we want all members feel
safe and accepted, so at all
events we try to ensure
that there is no behaviour,
language or imagery
which could be
considered racist, sexist,
homophobic, transphobic
or ableist.’ 

But Britain’s premier
Mexican group dedicated
to promoting the Latin
American country’s
cultural heritage praised
Pedros for giving out the
free sombreros.

Chairman Richard
Maudslay said today: ‘I
would applaud any
business of any
nationality for doing
anything to try to drum
up business in a
legitimate way, which this
seems.

‘We are delighted to
learn that there is a
Mexican restaurant in
Norwich and hope that
they would like to join us
to become members of
the British Mexican
Society.’ 

University ban for
‘racist’ sombreros
n Free hats off the menu at freshers’

fair in case they cause offence 

Harry ‘far too busy’ to settle down
n Prince actively raising funds for wounded veterans’ charity...but he
still finds time to fit in a game of catch with NFL legend Dan Marino

THUMBS UP? Dan Marino praised Harry’s ball-handling skills as the former NFL
quarterback joined the Prince on a 17-mile stretch of the Walking Wounded trek
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David Beckham  has
posted a hilarious lads
night out picture to his
Instagram account as he
wrote about how much
he has missed his family.

The globetrotting
former soccer idol turned
businessman and MLS
owner was returning
from a brief jolly in the
oil-rich kingdom of
Dubai, where he opened
the new Adidas
megastore. Beckham
shared a snap  of himself
on Instagram with his
best friend David Gardner
and another pal as they
dressed as the late Freddie
Mercury. 

With matching
moustaches, the trio
sported white vests for
the snap, with David
writing:  ‘This is what
happens when 3 queens
get on the global express
and think they are king
Freddie, before adding:

‘#beenawaytoolong..
Can’t wait to get home to
see my beautiful wife and
unbelievable children....’

David  looked quite
different in the black and
white snap, sporting
slicked back hair, as his
newly engaged pal David
Gardner used a pair of
hair straighteners as a
microphone.

adoring fans
No doubt David

wanted his adorable
family to be aware that
despite him being away
from them, they were
always in his thoughts.

The father of four, who
in 2003 signed a $160
million lifetime contract
with sports brand Adidas,
had spent much of
Saturday happily signing
autographs for a huge
crowd of adoring fans in
Dubai in the latest stop in
a busy jet-set week.

David, 40, dressed the
part in a red Adidas t-shirt
with Miami splashed
across the front, teamed
with jeans and trainers
from the brand as he hit
the store.

The international star
happily signed
autographs and posed
from photos with young
fans, before touring the
new shop which featured
huge billboards from his
own campaign for the
brand.

separate lives
Earlier in the day the

sportsman stopped by
Adidas Dubai HQ to meet
staff, telling his Instagram
fans as he posed in front
of a wall filled with
messages from fans: ‘An
amazing welcome from
all the guys at Adidas
Dubai thank you so much
and now excited to get to
the new store.’

It’s been a busy week
for the star, who just
hours before his
whistle-top visit to Dubai,
was home in London for
Monday night’s Pride of
Britain Awards.

While David was flying
solo on the red carpet, his
wife Victoria was in the
States for the annual
ladies luncheon for
Fashion 4 Development in

New York.
The superstar couple

have been living
increasingly separate lives
in recent months, as their
careers keep them busy
around the world. 

When the pair were in
the same city together last
week, rumours of a ‘rocky

patch’ hit the headlines
when David was seen
looking angry as he
escorted his wife from her
Dover Street fashion store
in London after its
anniversary party.

The couple, who have
four children together, are
reportedly in

disagreement about
whether the family base
should be in LA or
London, considering her
ties with the British
fashion scene and their
Stateside family life.

But a source close to the
family dismissed claims
of a rift between the pair.

A woman has been jailed
for three-and -a-half
years for manslaughter,
after stabbing a convicted
paedophile to death.

Sarah Sands, 32, wept as
she was sentenced at the
Old Bailey on Tuesday.
Sands was cleared of
murdering her neighbour,
77-year- old Michael
Pleasted, but found guilty
of manslaughter by reason
of loss of control, in July.

On the evening of 28
November last year, she
armed herself with a knife
and stabbed Pleasted
eight times at his flat in
Canning Town, east
London.

Sands, a mother of five,
acted within weeks of
hearing that Pleasted had
sexually abused three
children.

Judge Nicholas Cooke
QC said it was a “truly
exceptional case” as he
reduced her sentence from
seven years, taking into
consideration her position
as a single mother.

Sands has already been
in custody for the past 10
months and could be
released on parole and
reunited with her family
in as little as 11 months’
time.

The judge stressed that
Sands’s case was unique
because she had lost
control rather than taken
the law into her own
hands and engaged in
“vigilante conduct”.

He said: “There must
never be the slightest
encouragement for mob
rule.” 

Explaining his decision

to lower the jail term, the
judge went on: “This was
a case in which the
defendant promptly gave
herself up to the police in a
highly stressed state,
never disputed
responsibility for the
killing as a matter of fact,
did not take the
opportunity to get rid of
evidence and
demonstrated remorse.”

After the “determined
and sustained attack”,
Pleasted crawled from his
living room and collapsed
in the hallway, where he
bled to death.

Within hours, Sands
handed herself in to
police, telling an officer:
“Who houses a
paedophile on an estate,
like, seriously? He was,
like, asking for trouble.”

Oh snap! Becks channels
his inner Freddie Mercury

n Soccer icon seeks to quiet rumors of marital strife as he
tweets about his ‘beautiful wife and unbelievable children....’

MOBBED: Beckham at the Adidas store in Dubai

WIFE BEATERS? Beckham and friends ham it up on Instagram this week

Woman jailed for killing convicted paedophile
n Sarah Sands attacked 77-year-old neighbour Michael Pleasted
within weeks of hearing he had sexually abused three children
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Joan Collins has written
a tribute to her sister,
Jackie, who died of
breast cancer two weeks
ago, aged 77.

In the online post
entitled “A Tribute to My
Beloved Sister,” Joan
confirmed what had
long been reported —
that she only found out
about Jackie’s illness two
weeks before she died.

In actual fact, the
novelist, who was
affectionately called
“The Queen of the
Bonkbusters”, had been
diagnosed six-and-a-half
years ago, but chose to
keep the news secret.

Joan also revealed that
she asked Jackie to get
mammograms but she
refused.

She wrote: “I used to

nag my sister about
getting mammograms,
as our darling mother
Elsa had succumbed to
the disease in 1962 when
she was only in her early
50s. I was religious
about doing
mammograms regularly.
Jackie however refused
— she didn’t even like
going to doctors. Like
my brother and I, she
was needle-phobic.”

When asked why she
hadn’t told her, Jackie
replied: “I couldn’t — I
didn’t want to upset
you. I know all the
problems you’ve been
having in the past few
years — I didn’t want to
burden you with mine.”

Joan added that this
was typical of Jackie,
who “always put other

people, particularly
family, ahead of herself”.

Sadly, Joan said she
didn’t think she would
ever recover from the
sadness of losing her
sister.
She ended her tribute
with: “She will live on in
the wonderful memories
I have of her from our
childhood and
particularly from the last
15 years, during which
we were closer than ever.
I feel her spirit, I hear her
wonderful laugh and I
see her all the time in the
hundreds of photos of
her that are sprinkled
around my home.

“She wasn’t just a star
- to me, she was an entire
galaxy.”

She has requested that
people who read her

A retired couple who
were enjoying a bag of
cherries under a tree in
the sunshine were
slapped with a £160 fine
by council workers who
accused them of
LITTERING.

Peter Marsh, 69, and his
wife Gillian Green, 65,
were each given an £80 on

the spot fine for leaving
the cherry stones under
the tree.

The couple claim the
enforcement officers who
approached them
“behaved more like
nightclub bouncers”, and
the experience left them
“terrified”.

They complained to

Canterbury City Council,
arguing the response to no
more than 15 cherry
stones being left was “far
too heavy-handed.”

However, the council’s
environmental team said
they must pay up after
they sought legal advice.

The pair have now paid
their fines but Peter

tribute make donations
to the Penny Brohn

Cancer Care in the UK
and the Susan G Komen

breast cancer organiz-
ation in the US.

continued to complain
and they were finally
refunded £40 each.

Retired management
consultant Peter, from
Deal, Kent, said: “We ate
no more than 15 cherries
between us and put the
stones at the base of the
tree.

“When we left to
continue shopping, we
were approached by two
men who were quite
intimidating. We thought
they were policemen.

“They did say they were
enforcement officers but
didn’t explain clearly
what was happening.

“It was terrifying. They
separated us and were far
too heavy-handed. We are
law-abiding people.

“We were scared at that
point as we didn’t really
know what was going on.

“At all times they were
very polite but wouldn’t
answer any of my
questions and simply kept
to their script, despite the
fact they could see our
discomfort.”

Peter was in Canterbury
for a hospital appointment
and said he was “shaking”
after being approached.

He added: “I believe we
were deliberately targeted

Joan Collins: I’ll never recover from losing my sister
n Veteran actress pens moving

tribute to late sibling Jackie

DEVOTED SISTERS: Jackie and Joan Collins

pipped off: pensioners fined for littering
after they dropped  few cherry stones

STUNNED: Peter Marsh and Gillian Green

as an older age couple
who wouldn’t make a
fuss.

“Surely a verbal
warning would have been
more appropriate - the
way it was carried out was
just disgusting.”

A Canterbury City
Council spokesman said
there was a bin in
“reasonable” distance of
the couple which they
should have used.

He said: “Litter in the
city centre is a priority
issue for the public, as
shown in our residents’
survey, and we seek to
enforce fairly no matter
the age or gender of the
person who commits an
offence.

“We consider that
everything discarded
improperly on the street is
litter and we cannot
differentiate between an
item being large or small,
cigarette end or food
packaging, a half-melon or
cherry leftovers.

“In this case, there was a
bin within a reasonable
distance for them to use.”
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HOT ON the heels of
its acclaimed
production of Harold
Pinter’s The
Homecoming over the
summer, the Pacific
Resident Theatre in
Venice is following up
with some more great
British drama, - or
comedy in this case –
with a production of
The Dock Brief” by John
Mortimer, opening
October 10th and
running Thursday
through Saturday at 8:00
pm and Sundays at 3:00
pm through November
15. The Pacific Resident
Theatre is located at 705
½ Venice Blvd. in Venice.

Rumpole creator
The play centers on an
unsuccessful barrister
who has been waiting
for years to make a
grandstand defense. He
is overjoyed when he
gets assigned to defend
an innocuous little man
accused for murdering
his wife. Finally, he will
have his chance to shine.
However, in pleading
his client “not guilty”

THE IDYLLIC English
country property Old
Thatch in
Buckinghamshire is not
just an impressive
Grade II listed 17th
Century property, set in
1½ acres and currently
on the market for £1.85
million….

It can also claim one of
the most successful
children’s authors ever
as a former owner – it is
also a literary star in its
own right.

Enid Blyton, author of
the Noddy, Famous Five
and Secret Seven books,
lived at the property in
Bourne End,
Buckingham- shire, from
1929 to 1938, and it is
where one of her
best-loved characters,
Brer Rabbit, was created
in 1934.

Old Thatch also
became the title for a
whole series of her
books. And one volume
includes stories about a
girl called Gillian (the
name of Blyton’s eldest
daughter) and her
adventures in the fields
surrounding her home,
and it specifically
mentions the property.
Old Thatch is the setting
for Blyton’s 1943
publication, The
Mystery Of The Burnt
Cottage.

INSPIRATION: Brer Rabbit was created in the Grade II house in 1934

enid Blyton’s former home for
sale...lashings of money needed

BEST SELLER: Enid
Blyton’s books have sold

more than 600 million
copies worldwide

Towards the end of the
1930s – and her time at
Old Thatch – Blyton’s
first full-length books,
Adventures Of The
Wishing Chair and The
Secret Island, were
published as she moved
towards her most
successful period,
creating the memorable
Famous Five, the Secret
Seven and Noddy.

‘fairytale house’
Blyton, whose books

have sold more than 600
million copies and have
been translated into at
least 80 languages, lived
at the cottage with her
first husband, Hugh
Alexander Pollock, and
their daughters, Gillian
and Imogen.

Blyton and Pollock
bought Old Thatch in
the summer of 1929, and
it is little wonder that
the author was
enchanted by it from the
moment she saw it. 

In her diaries, she
described it as a
‘fairytale house’,
adding: ‘You enter
through a funny old
lych gate with a
thatched roof and there
are big fruit trees, and
yew hedges, in which
hosts of little birds have
built their nests. Roses
bloom everywhere.’

Many of the features
that Blyton refers to in
her diaries are still there,
and as you wander
around the gardens, you
can imagine her sitting
by the lily pond with her
typewriter on her lap,
working on her books in
the peaceful and
picturesque setting.

The quintessentially
English gardens, which
have been redesigned by
the present owners,
Jacky and David
Hawthorne, are listed as
being among the finest
in Britain. 

They have featured on
the BBC’s Gardeners’
World programme, as
well as in newspapers
and magazines around
the world.

JOHN MORTIMER: the
“Rumpole of the Bailey”
was also an acclaimed

playwright and
screenwriter

British comic play “The Dock Brief”
opening in Venice October 10th

the case may not quite
go as planned.

John Mortimer was a
brilliant English
barrister, dramatist, and
screenwriter is most
notably remembered for
his comic novel series
Rumpole of the Bailey,
which was made into a
popular BBC series.   He
later wrote the script for
the film Tea With
Mussolini, based on the
autobiography of
Franco Zeffirelli and

starring Judi Dench,
Joan Plowright, and
Maggie Smith. Mortimer
became a legal
consultant for the
television series Boston
Legal and is also father
to the talented British
actress, Emily Mortimer. 

The Sunday Times
described The Dock
Brief as “A perfect jewel
of a play”, while the
New york Times said it
was “Charming,
c o m i c . . . r o b u s t l y
amusing.”

Mortimer said of his
work: “Comedy is, to
my mind, the only thing
worth writing in this
despairing age,
providing it is comedy
which is truly on the
side of the lonely, the
neglected and
unsuccessful.”

The Dock Brief is
directed by Robert
Bailey and stars Frank
Collison and Wesley
Mann.

Tickets are priced at
$25 to $34. For more
information, please visit
www.PacificResidentTh
eatre. com.
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Meet a Member

The British Weekly Crossword #183

The British Weekly sudoku #183

Meet Charlotte Rothwell
from Southport, Merseyside
who moved to LA 5 years
ago to pursue acting!

Was there a particular
reason you chose LA?
I started acting at 4 years
old and had always
dreamed of taking my
career to the next level. I
desperately wanted to live
abroad and craved a life in
the sunshine, so that,
paired with my love for
acting made LA the
obvious choice. I was
accepted in to the
American Academy of
Dramatic Arts and given
the option of choosing the
LA or New York campus-
and I didn’t even have to
think twice!

What  do you miss most
from home?
I miss my family so very
much and plus the little
things, like curling up on
the couch with my lovely
mum watching The X

Factor! I also really miss
the beautiful old
buildings, the Great
British high street and the
good old NHS, which I
definitely took for
granted. I often crave that
fresh, clean countryside
air and that tranquility
when you can only hear
the birds chirping- so
peaceful! There’s nowhere
quite like England at
Christmastime - you
wouldn’t know it was
happening here!

What was your first
impression of LA and has
it changed since? If so,
why?
I couldn’t believe the sheer
size of it and how spread
out everything is, but
having lived here for a few
years I now know the city
well and it just feels like
home, more so than
England in a way. I also
couldn’t believe that the
weather was this beautiful
and sunny every day- it

seemed too good to be
true! Now I’ve got used to
it and even enjoy the rain
on the rare occasion it
happens here, which is
something I never could
have imagined saying
before! I was in awe of the
amount of resources
available to people in ‘The
Industry’ and love how
there are always
opportunities to
collaborate and get
involved.

What do you find the
biggest difference is
living here versus
Southport?
As a vegetarian and health
foodie, I absolutely love
the constant accessibility
to all things healthy and
green here and how easy it
is to eat well and live a
healthy lifestyle. I also
love the fact that you can
drive an hour out of LA
and be in the stunning
Laguna Beach, or less than
two hours away and be in

the desert. You can drive
out of town for a day and
feel like you’ve had a little
holiday! I find the positive,
‘anything is possible’
attitude here so refreshing
and infectious, and still get
a little thrill that the hub of
the film industry is right
on my doorstep. Not to
mention, Southport beach
doesn’t have any ocean
anymore, so the beaches
here can’t quite compare!

Do you have a hidden
gem in LA that you want
to share with us?
There’s so many and I’m
sure I’ll keep thinking of
more later! There are so
many great restaurants in
LA and though they
definitely aren’t hidden
gems, they are absolutely
worth a visit. My
favourites are Nobu
Malibu, Gjelina, Little
Door, Gracias Madre and
Backyard Bowls for
delicious acai bowls for
breakfast! I love that there
is always something
interesting to do here, like
Abbot Kinney’s festival
that happens once a year
(on Sunday 27th
September this year) and
the concerts on the beach
in the summertime. I
would highly recommend
exploring areas outside of
LA too, like all of the other

beautiful beaches that are
just breathtaking. My
absolute favourite is
Laguna Beach- I could go
every week and
sometimes do, it’s food for
my soul! And of course,
the Hollywood Bowl and
the Greek Theatre, for the
most wonderful outdoor
concert experience.

What would you suggest
to others who are
thinking about making
the move here? 
I would say to ‘find your
own LA’. There are so
many great areas here and
I believe that a lot of
feeling settled in this city
depends on how happy
you are in your
neighborhood. Definitely
do your research before

your arrive and do lots of
exploring when you get
here so you get to know
the lay of the land and find
places that make you feel
at home. Also, definitely
set the money aside to get
a car (a mistake I made!)
and make sure you
FaceTime or Skype with
family whenever you can-
it’s an absolute blessing!

If your your life was a TV
show which would it
be and why?
Probably ‘Girls’- though I
wish Lena Dunham were
my friend, I love her! 

Lastly, how can we find
out more about you?
imdb.me/charlotterothwell
www.charlotterothwell.com
Twitter: charlotterothwl

Meet a Member: Charlotte Rothwell

CHARLOTTE ROTHWELL: ‘find your own LA’.



County of Los
Angeles

Department of the
Treasurer and Tax

Collector

Notice of Divided Publication
Pursuant to Sections 3702, 3381, and
3382, Revenue and Taxation Code
(R&TC), the Notice of Sale of Tax
Defaulted Property Subject to the Power
of Sale in and for the County of Los
Angeles, State of California has been
divided and distributed to various
newspapers of general circulation
published in said County for publication of
a portion thereof, in each of the said
newspapers. 

Public Auction Notice Of Sale
Of Tax-Defaulted Property Subject 

To The Tax Collector’s Power to Sell
(Sale No. 2015A)

Whereas, on July 21, 2015, I, JOSEPH
KELLY, Treasurer and Tax Collector, was
directed by the Board of Supervisors of
Los Angeles County, State of California,
to sell at public auction certain
tax-defaulted properties which are
subject to the Tax Collector’s power to
sell.  Public notice is hereby given that
unless said properties are redeemed prior
thereto, I will, on Monday, October 19,
2015, and Tuesday, October 20, 2015, at
the hour of 9:00 a.m. at the Fairplex Los
Angeles County Fairgrounds, 1101 W.
McKinley Avenue, Building 6, Pomona,
California, offer for sale and sell said
properties at public auction to the highest
bidder for cash or cashier’s check in
lawful money of the United States for not
less than the minimum bid.  If no bids are
received on a parcel, it will be re-offered
at the end of the public auction at a
reduced minimum bid.
The minimum bid for each parcel is the
total amount necessary to redeem, plus
costs, as required by Section 3698.5 of
the Revenue and Taxation Code.
Any unimproved properties that are not
sold at the end of the public auction on 
October 20, 2015, or redeemed prior to
5:00 p.m. (PT) December 4, 2015, I will
re-offer for sale beginning Monday,
December  7, 2015, at 10:00 a.m. (PT)
through Wednesday, 
December 9, 2015, at 12:00 p.m. (PT) at
online auction at
www.bid4assets.com/losangeles. 
Prospective bidders should obtain
detailed information of Sale No. 2015A
from the County Treasurer and Tax
Collector.  Pre-registration and a $5,000
deposit in the form of cash, cashier’s
check or bank issued money order is
required at the time of registration.  The
TTC will not accept personal checks,
two-party checks or business checks for
registration.  Registration will be from
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., beginning
Monday, September 14, 2015, at the
Treasurer and Tax Collector’s Office
located at 225 North Hill Street, Room
130, Los Angeles, California, and will end
Friday, October 2, 2015, at 5:00 p.m.
Pursuant to R&TC Section 3692.3, the
TTC sells all property ``as is`` and the
County and its employees are not liable
for any known or unknown conditions of
the property, including, but not limited to,
errors in the assessor’s records
pertaining to improvement of the property.
If the property is sold, parties of interest,
as defined by R&TC Section 4675, have
a right to file a claim with the County for
any proceeds from the sale, which are in
excess of the liens and costs required to
be paid from the proceeds.  If there are
any excess proceeds, the TTC will send
notice to the parties of interest, pursuant
to law.
All information concerning redemption,
provided the right to redeem has not
previously been terminated, will upon
request be furnished by JOSEPH KELLY,
Treasurer and Tax Collector. 
According to law, if the property is not
redeemed by the close of business on the
last business day prior to the date of the
auction, Friday October 16, 2015, at 5:00
p.m., the property will be offered for sale.
If the property is not sold at the public
auction, the right of redemption will revive
and remain until Friday, December 4,
2015, at 5:00 p.m.  If the property is not
redeemed by Friday, December 4, 2015,
at 5:00 p.m., it will be scheduled for the

follow-up online auction as indicated
above.
The Assessor’s Identification Number
(AIN) in this publication refers to the
Assessor’s map book, the map page, and
the individual parcel number on the map
page.  If a change in the AIN occurred,
both prior and current AINs are shown.
An explanation of the parcel numbering
system and the maps referred to are
available from the Office of the Assessor
located at 500 West Temple Street, Room
225, Los Angeles, California 90012.
Should you require a copy of the list
explaining the abbreviations used in this
publication, please visit the Office of the
Treasurer and Tax Collector, 225 North
Hill Street, Room 130, Los Angeles,
California 90012, or telephone 1(213)
974-2045.
I certify under penalty of perjury that the
foregoing is true and correct.  Executed at
Los Angeles, California, on August 24,
2015.

JOSEPH KELLY
Treasurer and Tax Collector

County of Los Angeles
State of California

The real property that is subject to this
notice is situated in the County of Los
Angeles, State of California, and is
described as follows:
PUBLIC AUCTION NOTICE OF SALE
OF TAX-DEFAULTED PROPERTY
SUBJECT TO THE POWER OF
SALE(SALE NO. 2015A)
2983 AIN 4371-020-011 KALEEM,SYED
M LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS
ANGELES $10,354.00
2984 AIN 4371-020-018 MALKI,PAUL
LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$3,839.00
2985 AIN 4371-026-030 KEELE
PROPERTIES LLC LOCATION COUNTY
OF LOS ANGELES $5,627.00
2987 AIN 4371-031-014 WEISS,JEANNE
LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$1,229.00
2991 AIN 4371-041-023
CUADRA,MARVIN JR AND
CUADRA,CHRISTOPHER LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $2,501.00
2994 AIN 4379-002-007
CISSNA,ROBERT L LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $1,353.00
2995 AIN 4379-003-009 KAHLER,LA
VERN R LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS
ANGELES $1,193.00
2997 AIN 4379-020-007
ROYALS,CAROL J LOCATION COUNTY
OF LOS ANGELES $2,031.00
2999 AIN 4379-022-008
T H O T T A M , J A M E S O N
THOTTAM,ELIZABETH C/O C/O PETER
THOTTAM LOCATION COUNTY OF
LOS ANGELES $1,943.00
3000 AIN 4380-015-040
MONTENEGRO,DANIEL LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $1,569.00
3001 AIN 4380-016-017
KOLLANSE,MARION E LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $1,190.00
3003 AIN 4380-018-001
VREELAND,BYRON R TR BYRON R
VREELAND TRUST LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $1,272.00
3004 AIN 4380-018-002
HEFLIN,THELMA D LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $3,504.00
3005 AIN 4380-018-022
VREELAND,BYRON R TR BYRON R
VREELAND TRUST LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $1,203.00
3006 AIN 4380-018-023
VREELAND,BYRON R TR BYRON R
VREELAND TRUST AND
BOWSHER,RAYMOND R LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $1,451.00
3007 AIN 4380-025-001
SHEDDEN,CHARLANNE E LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $3,728.00
3015 AIN 4405-028-021 114 CANYON
VIEW LLC LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS
ANGELES $134,082.00
3024 AIN 4416-011-021 M AND D
VENTURES LLC LOCATION COUNTY
OF LOS ANGELES $26,657.00
3136 AIN 4490-006-054
STEINKAMP,ELWAIN LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $1,170.00
3137 AIN 4490-006-057
STEINKAMP,ELWAIN LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $4,189.00
3138 AIN 4490-007-041
STEINKAMP,ELWAIN LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $4,660.00
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Legal Notices

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015211008. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Paintball
Custom Effects, 20101 Golden Valley Rd., Newhall CA
91321. William Dennis Thurman, 20101 Golden Valley Rd.,
Newhall CA 91321. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: William Dennis Thurman, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 08/13/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015212572. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Cypress
Enterprises, 4040 W. Washington Blvd., #191467, Los
Angeles CA 90018/PO Box 191467, Los Angeles CA
90019. Matt Pollock, 4040 W. Washington Blvd., #191467,
Los Angeles CA 90018. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 08/13/2015. Signed: Matt Pollock, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County

Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 08/14/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015213282. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Rachals
Funeral Home, 5708 South Broadway Avenue, Los Angeles
CA 90037. Grupo Deco California Corporation, 707 Wilshire
Boulevard Suite 4350, Los Angeles CA 90017. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Joseph D. Tuchmayer, Vice President. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 08/17/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 

County of Los 
Angeles

Department of the
Treasurer and Tax

Collector

Notice of Divided Publication
Pursuant to Sections 3702, 3381, and
3382, Revenue and Taxation Code
(R&TC), the Notice of Sale of Tax
Defaulted Property Subject to the Power
of Sale in and for the County of Los
Angeles, State of California has been
divided and distributed to various
newspapers of general circulation
published in said County for publication
of a portion thereof, in each of the said
newspapers. 

Public Auction Notice Of Sale
Of Tax-Defaulted Property Subject 

To The Tax Collector’s Power to Sell
(Sale No. 2015A)

Whereas, on July 21, 2015, I, JOSEPH
KELLY, Treasurer and Tax Collector, was
directed by the Board of Supervisors of
Los Angeles County, State of California,
to sell at public auction certain
tax-defaulted properties which are
subject to the Tax Collector’s power to
sell.  Public notice is hereby given that
unless said properties are redeemed
prior thereto, I will, on Monday, October
19, 2015, and Tuesday, October 20,
2015, at the hour of 9:00 a.m. at the
Fairplex Los Angeles County
Fairgrounds, 1101 W. McKinley Avenue,
Building 6, Pomona, California, offer for
sale and sell said properties at public
auction to the highest bidder for cash or
cashier’s check in lawful money of the
United States for not less than the
minimum bid.  If no bids are received on
a parcel, it will be re-offered at the end of
the public auction at a reduced minimum
bid.
The minimum bid for each parcel is the
total amount necessary to redeem, plus
costs, as required by Section 3698.5 of
the Revenue and Taxation Code.
Any unimproved properties that are not
sold at the end of the public auction on 
October 20, 2015, or redeemed prior to
5:00 p.m. (PT) December 4, 2015, I will
re-offer for sale beginning Monday,
December  7, 2015, at 10:00 a.m. (PT)
through Wednesday, 
December 9, 2015, at 12:00 p.m. (PT) at
online auction at
www.bid4assets.com/losangeles. 
Prospective bidders should obtain
detailed information of Sale No. 2015A
from the County Treasurer and Tax
Collector.  Pre-registration and a $5,000
deposit in the form of cash, cashier’s
check or bank issued money order is
required at the time of registration.  The
TTC will not accept personal checks,
two-party checks or business checks for
registration.  Registration will be from
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., beginning
Monday, September 14, 2015, at the
Treasurer and Tax Collector’s Office
located at 225 North Hill Street, Room
130, Los Angeles, California, and will end
Friday, October 2, 2015, at 5:00 p.m.
Pursuant to R&TC Section 3692.3, the
TTC sells all property ``as is`` and the
County and its employees are not liable
for any known or unknown conditions of
the property, including, but not limited to,
errors in the assessor’s records
pertaining to improvement of the
property.
If the property is sold, parties of interest,
as defined by R&TC Section 4675, have
a right to file a claim with the County for
any proceeds from the sale, which are in
excess of the liens and costs required to
be paid from the proceeds.  If there are
any excess proceeds, the TTC will send
notice to the parties of interest, pursuant
to law.
All information concerning redemption,
provided the right to redeem has not
previously been terminated, will upon
request be furnished by JOSEPH KELLY,
Treasurer and Tax Collector. 
According to law, if the property is not
redeemed by the close of business on the
last business day prior to the date of the
auction, Friday October 16, 2015, at 5:00

p.m., the property will be offered for sale.
If the property is not sold at the public
auction, the right of redemption will revive
and remain until Friday, December 4,
2015, at 5:00 p.m.  If the property is not
redeemed by Friday, December 4, 2015,
at 5:00 p.m., it will be scheduled for the
follow-up online auction as indicated
above.
The Assessor’s Identification Number
(AIN) in this publication refers to the
Assessor’s map book, the map page, and
the individual parcel number on the map
page.  If a change in the AIN occurred,
both prior and current AINs are shown.
An explanation of the parcel numbering
system and the maps referred to are
available from the Office of the Assessor
located at 500 West Temple Street, Room
225, Los Angeles, California 90012.
Should you require a copy of the list
explaining the abbreviations used in this
publication, please visit the Office of the
Treasurer and Tax Collector, 225 North
Hill Street, Room 130, Los Angeles,
California 90012, or telephone 1(213)
974-2045.
I certify under penalty of perjury that the
foregoing is true and correct.  Executed
at Los Angeles, California, on August 24,
2015.

JOSEPH KELLY
Treasurer and Tax Collector

County of Los Angeles
State of California

The real property that is subject to this
notice is situated in the County of Los
Angeles, State of California, and is
described as follows:

PUBLIC AUCTION NOTICE OF SALE
OF TAX-DEFAULTED PROPERTY
SUBJECT TO THE POWER OF
SALE(SALE NO. 2015A)
3060 AIN 4443-003-024 LUONG,HOLLY
LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$6,276.00
3072 AIN 4448-007-062
SCHNITZLER,ALEXANDER P
LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$18,210.00
3074 AIN 4448-015-056
VERNON,STEPHEN P LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $13,151.00
3075 AIN 4448-015-057
VERNON,STEPHEN P LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $7,507.00
3076 AIN 4448-017-023 COHEN,HARRY
LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$10,355.00
3077 AIN 4448-021-038 BANK OF B H
CSTDN ET AL LENARD BRENNER IRA
AND WEISS,J CO TR SHULEVITZ
TRUST C/O LENARD BRENNER
LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$16,565.00
3094 AIN 4459-002-029
INFRASTRUCTURE DEVELOPMENT
CORP LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS
ANGELES $35,852.00
3099 AIN 4461-015-003 SADAT LLC
LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$16,354.00
3100 AIN 4461-015-004 SADAT LLC
LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$13,174.00
3102 AIN 4461-027-015
ANYAKPOR,CHRISTIANA LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $10,916.00
3120 AIN 4465-006-055
WITTER,MADALON K LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $4,833.00
3121 AIN 4465-010-003 NELSON,LOIS
LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$5,094.00
3126 AIN 4471-001-015 PROBODY LLC
AND LEWIS,WADE E C/O C/O BARRY
GROSS LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS
ANGELES $5,509.00
3133 AIN 4473-009-011 MATILIJA
PARTNERS LIMITED AND LAS PALMAS
GROUP LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS
ANGELES $29,703.00
3135 AIN 4473-011-021 VIA VIENTA LLC
LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$72,591.00
5812 AIN 8614-025-038
LOPEZ,GUSTAVO LOCATION COUNTY
OF LOS ANGELES $10,570.00

County of Los
Angeles

Department of the
Treasurer and Tax

Collector

Notice of Divided Publication
Pursuant to Sections 3702, 3381, and
3382, Revenue and Taxation Code
(R&TC), the Notice of Sale of Tax
Defaulted Property Subject to the Power
of Sale in and for the County of Los
Angeles, State of California has been
divided and distributed to various
newspapers of general circulation
published in said County for publication of
a portion thereof, in each of the said
newspapers. 

Public Auction Notice Of Sale
Of Tax-Defaulted Property Subject 

To The Tax Collector’s Power to Sell
(Sale No. 2015A)

Whereas, on July 21, 2015, I, JOSEPH
KELLY, Treasurer and Tax Collector, was
directed by the Board of Supervisors of
Los Angeles County, State of California,
to sell at public auction certain
tax-defaulted properties which are subject
to the Tax Collector’s power to sell.  Public
notice is hereby given that unless said
properties are redeemed prior thereto, I
will, on Monday, October 19, 2015, and
Tuesday, October 20, 2015, at the hour of
9:00 a.m. at the Fairplex Los Angeles
County Fairgrounds, 1101 W. McKinley
Avenue, Building 6, Pomona, California,
offer for sale and sell said properties at
public auction to the highest bidder for
cash or cashier’s check in lawful money of
the United States for not less than the
minimum bid.  If no bids are received on a
parcel, it will be re-offered at the end of
the public auction at a reduced minimum
bid.
The minimum bid for each parcel is the
total amount necessary to redeem, plus
costs, as required by Section 3698.5 of
the Revenue and Taxation Code.
Any unimproved properties that are not
sold at the end of the public auction on 
October 20, 2015, or redeemed prior to
5:00 p.m. (PT) December 4, 2015, I will
re-offer for sale beginning Monday,
December  7, 2015, at 10:00 a.m. (PT)
through Wednesday, 
December 9, 2015, at 12:00 p.m. (PT) at
online auction at
www.bid4assets.com/losangeles. 
Prospective bidders should obtain
detailed information of Sale No. 2015A
from the County Treasurer and Tax
Collector.  Pre-registration and a $5,000
deposit in the form of cash, cashier’s
check or bank issued money order is
required at the time of registration.  The
TTC will not accept personal checks,
two-party checks or business checks for
registration.  Registration will be from
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., beginning
Monday, September 14, 2015, at the
Treasurer and Tax Collector’s Office
located at 225 North Hill Street, Room
130, Los Angeles, California, and will end
Friday, October 2, 2015, at 5:00 p.m.
Pursuant to R&TC Section 3692.3, the
TTC sells all property ``as is`` and the
County and its employees are not liable
for any known or unknown conditions of
the property, including, but not limited to,
errors in the assessor’s records
pertaining to improvement of the property.
If the property is sold, parties of interest,

as defined by R&TC Section 4675, have a
right to file a claim with the County for any
proceeds from the sale, which are in
excess of the liens and costs required to
be paid from the proceeds.  If there are
any excess proceeds, the TTC will send
notice to the parties of interest, pursuant
to law.
All information concerning redemption,
provided the right to redeem has not
previously been terminated, will upon
request be furnished by JOSEPH KELLY,
Treasurer and Tax Collector. 
According to law, if the property is not
redeemed by the close of business on the
last business day prior to the date of the
auction, Friday October 16, 2015, at 5:00
p.m., the property will be offered for sale.
If the property is not sold at the public
auction, the right of redemption will revive
and remain until Friday, December 4,
2015, at 5:00 p.m.  If the property is not
redeemed by Friday, December 4, 2015,
at 5:00 p.m., it will be scheduled for the
follow-up online auction as indicated
above.
The Assessor’s Identification Number
(AIN) in this publication refers to the
Assessor’s map book, the map page, and
the individual parcel number on the map
page.  If a change in the AIN occurred,
both prior and current AINs are shown.
An explanation of the parcel numbering
system and the maps referred to are
available from the Office of the Assessor
located at 500 West Temple Street, Room
225, Los Angeles, California 90012.
Should you require a copy of the list
explaining the abbreviations used in this
publication, please visit the Office of the
Treasurer and Tax Collector, 225 North
Hill Street, Room 130, Los Angeles,
California 90012, or telephone 1(213)
974-2045.
I certify under penalty of perjury that the
foregoing is true and correct.  Executed at
Los Angeles, California, on August 24,
2015.

JOSEPH KELLY
Treasurer and Tax Collector

County of Los Angeles
State of California

The real property that is subject to this
notice is situated in the County of Los
Angeles, State of California, and is
described as follows:
PUBLIC AUCTION NOTICE OF SALE
OF TAX-DEFAULTED PROPERTY
SUBJECT TO THE POWER OF
SALE(SALE NO. 2015A)
2917 AIN 4244-018-003
KAPELSON,DAVID AND SHIRLEY
LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$26,484.00
2930 AIN 4281-017-130
GOTTDENKER,DEBORAH L LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$149,373.00
2931 AIN 4285-001-014
ROTHERING,SANDRA CO TR SANDRA
K ROTHERING TRUST C/O C/O
DARRYL J ROTHERING LOCATION
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES $12,652.00
2944 AIN 4315-016-013 GOLUB,JANE E
LOCATION COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
$221,492.00

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015213285. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Rosecrans
Funeral Home, 8545 East Rosecrans Avenue, Paramount
CA 90723. Grupo Deco California Corporation, 707 Wilshire
Boulevard Suite 4350, Los Angeles CA 90017. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Joseph D. Tuchmayer, Vice President. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 08/17/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015213287. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: East Olympic
Funeral Home, 4556 East Olympic Boulevard, Los Angeles
CA 90022. Grupo Deco California Corporation, 707 Wilshire
Boulevard Suite 4350, Los Angeles CA 90017. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Joseph D. Tuchmayer, Vice President. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 08/17/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the

use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015213801. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Sean Willis
Creative, 11215 Huston St. #205, North Hollywood CA
91601. Willis Ventures, LLC, 11215 Huston St. #205, North
Hollywood CA 91601. This business is conducted by: a
limited liability company. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Sean Willis, President.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 08/17/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015214801. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: SDN Ventures,
1415 E. Carson Street #12, Carson CA 90745. Clemont
Williams, 1415 E. Carson Street #12, Carson CA 90745.
This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Clemont Williams, owner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 08/18/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in

the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015215970. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Smarty
Bluetooth, 6300 Variel Ave., #240, Woodland Hills CA
91368. Susanne Rufty, 6300 Variel Ave., #240, Woodland
Hills CA 91368. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Susanne Rufty, owner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 08/19/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015216922. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Deco Familia
Funeral Home, Grupo Deco Familia Funeral Home, Grupo
Deco Familia, 8545 East Rosecrans Avenue, Paramount
CA 90723. Grupo Deco California Corporation, 707 Wilshire
Boulevard Suite 4350, Los Angeles CA 90017. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Joseph D. Tuchmayer, Vice President. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 08/20/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015219745. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Fairmount
Properties, Fairmount Estates, 7500 Devista Drive, Los
Angeles CA 90046. Patrick Sherman, 7500 Devista Drive,
Los Angeles CA 90046. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Patrick Sherman, owner.

Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 08/24/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015221010. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Advanced
Interfaces, 9800 National Blvd., Apt. 2, Los Angeles CA
90034. Bertram McClelland Gay, 9800 National Blvd., Apt.
2, Los Angeles CA 90034. This business is conducted by:
an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Bertram McClelland Gay, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 08/25/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015222157. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: H&H
Commercial Real Estate; RAHS Commercial R.E., 8787
Shoreham Dr., #203, West Hollywood CA 90069. Paul
Charles Homsy, 8787 Shoreham Dr., #203, West Hollywood
CA 90069. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on:
05/09/2014. Signed: Paul Charles Homsy, President.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 08/26/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015222612. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Viktor Phoenix;
Echo Haus, 163 S. Larchmont Blvd., Los Angeles CA
90004. Andrew Waggoner, 163 S. Larchmont Blvd., Los
Angeles CA 90004. This business is conducted by: an
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ARIES: It’s time to make space for new opportunities and to explore your world in a
different way. If you normally enjoy routine be ready to leave it on the back burner
and try something new.
TAURUS: On the upside you can expect a call from someone from the past and this
time you need to be honest about any feelings you may still have for them. On the
downside it may not be who you want to appear. No matter it’s going to be a fun
month.
GEMINI: The sun in your cousin sign of Libra will bring out a very melancholy side of you and it favors getting
a handle on any part of life that you are not dealing with. In the end  its always up to you.
CANCER: If you do not reconcile soon with someone close the consequences will be far-reaching. Your
reluctance to forgive someone or something will catch up with you sooner rather than later. 
LEO: This month should begin with you feeling more confident and light hearted than for some time. If you
don’t see that light at the end of the tunnel it is surely a good time to seek it.
VIRGO: By now you should be settling down with a very welcome guest who is visiting you for a year ahead.
For he is Jupiter, known as the Santa Claus of the planets and he will in some way or another bring you gifts.
LIBRA: Like Leo, you are ready to lighten up your life in some way. This is the beginning of your new year and
make sure that all is in order going forward. A person from your past will surprise you. Maybe a gift for your
Happy Birthday?
SCORPIO: Remember this time last month and realize that all things change and that which came to pass was
not anywhere near as bad as you thought. You are ready for some fun times heading through the upcoming
holiday period.
SAGITTARIUS: Your favorite travel period is coming up so be ready to relax and take a different route this time
as you are truly in need of a break away. You will be lucky in some way this week so be sure to take a chance
or have a flutter.
CAPRICORN: Pluto the lord of digging up the dirt is settling down deeper into your life so the best thing is to
look at what you know you can change. As for the rest it is best to will take some time sorting out what to do
and when to do it.
AQUARIUS: You have a family or work situation that will likely come to a head in the next week or sooner.
Only you know what you should do, however it is not always easy. Be ready to compromise on the outcome.
PISCES: This week ahead will be busier than usual. With this in mind make sure you schedule time to relax and
enjoy time out. You should make an effort to contact someone with whom you have almost lost contact.

Stargazing with Annie  Shaw
MEAT PRODUCTS

• Bangers 

• Melton

Mowbray Pies 

•Ready-to-Bake

Sausage Rolls

“Always the Best”
Tel: (323) 290-2265

Jolly Good

In the Tea room at Ye Olde Kings

head with famed star-gazer and

psychic Annie Shaw.  

For bookings call: (310) 392-1681

A Very Psychic Tea .......
with Annie Shaw

Exclusive interview
with author Nina

George and a review
of her novel about a

man who cures
people by giving

them the right book
to read 

and to the story of Jean
Perdu. I immortalized my
father as Jean Perdu’s
father.”

In the book Jean Perdu
is a 50-year-old man living
in Paris with his own
literary apothecary, a boat
full of books he sells only
to the customers he feels
needs them. He has a
talent for picking the right
book for his patrons
because he’s great at
reading others, but not
himself. He lost the love of
his life to another man 20
years before and is still
emotionally scared by it.

Perdu listens and observes
people and he then knows
what is the right book to
help them get better. At
the end of the book there
are recipes and Jean
Perdu’s Emergency
Literary Pharmacy list of
books.

George’s premise of a
floating bookshop in Paris
is enchanting. The
description of local, food
music and books are
wonderful. The details
make an engaging
beginning but as the story
continues it could have
more emotional
connection between the
reader and the characters.
An interesting detail
would have been to focus
on the people the book
changes and how.

“Naturally I went to
Provence during my
research,” says George.
“Many of the places and a
handful of the characters
are real, for example
Bonnieux and
Sanary-sur-Mer. I raced

back and forth through the
mountains of Provence at
great speed, 1,000 miles,
looking for places where I
would feel...it.”

“I came up with the
idea of a ship full of books
as I was sailing to New
York on the Queen Mary
II,” says George. “It has
the world’s largest floating
library containing 8,000
books. That’s how many
Jean Perdu has on board
his floating Literary
Apothecary, the
pharmacie littéraire. Rue
Montagnard, the location
of Monsieur Perdu’s
Parisian apartment in the
book, doesn’t exist. I
named it after a French
smear-ripened cheese.”

George has written 26
books, over 100 short
stories, over 600 articles
for columns and 3,000
reports and essays. With
her husband Jo she writes
French crime novels under
the name Jean Bagnol. Her
novel The Moonlight
Musician received the

DeLiA, the German Prize
for the best romance of the
year. The Game of Her Life, a
short story published in
Ellery Queen’s Mystery
Magazine, won the
Glauser for the best crime
short story of the year. The
Little Paris Bookshop is on
the SPIEGEL bestseller list.

Georges says most of
the players in the
international book market
are women, but that
translators are male. “Men
virtually rewrite the
book,” says Georges. “The
Americans get all finicky
when it comes to the
graphic nature of my
erotic scenes. They prefer
to leave a lot of it up to the
imagination...more Barbie
doll sexlessness, less Anais
Nin eroticism. It’s because
of the linguistic censorship
that Apple imposes on
e-books. Too much explicit
sex means the book won’t
be sold through iBooks.
However, the author has
the final say. Always. And
I want to keep the....”

Georges is currently
writing the novel Das
Traumbuch. She’s the
founder of Fairer
Buchmarkt that help
authors to understand
contracts and fight for
author’s rights.

Georges lives half of the
year in Brittany, the other
half in Berlin. She was
born in Bielefeld,
Germany. 

Book The Little Paris Bookshop:
A Novel by Nina George.
Hardcover: 400 pages,
Publisher: Crown; 1St
Edition edition (June 23,
2015). Language: English,
ISBN: 9780553418774 $25.00

The Little paris Bookshop: plenty to read here....

Rating: HHH

“Books heal,” says The
Little Paris Bookshop
author Nina George.
“I’ve lived in books ever
since I was a baby. It was
only in their presence that
I could find peace. Just as I
was about to begin
researching my story, in
April 2011. My father
died...in the middle of a
sentence. He was my best
friend and a mirror of
myself. I think that books
are about more than fame,
popularity and power.
And as I began to write
about those things, I
suddenly saw a path
leading straight to myself

Book Corner with
gabrielle pantera
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Ready for a Proper Sunday Roast?

Every Sunday from Noon-4pm acclaimed British chef Brendan Collins offers a

new menu featuring British classics, such as family-style roasts with roast beef

and yorkies with gravy and horseradish cream or roasted chicken with sage

and onion stuffing and gravy; sides include yorkshire pudding, glazed carrots,

english peas and roasted potatoes. 

…And don’t forget dessert with sticky toffee pudding or Eton mess. 

You can also enjoy perfectly crisped fish and chips or bangers and mash.

To top it all off, bottomless buck’s fizz and shandies!

For more information: www.birchlosangeles.com

Birch is located at 1634 N Cahuenga Blvd., Hollywood.

Dear Breeps!

Our Brits in LA
Facebook page has seen
a flurry of activity this
week - so thought it
would be fun to share
this week’s most popular
stories with you.

1.  LA Bucket Lists:
Time Out created a
must-do list for LA
tourists and natives –
comprised of 84
experiences. We asked
members how many they
have done and turns
out  I’ve  done 61… not
bad but I want many
more! To take the test visit
our Facebook page.
2. An Eggplant by any
other name: BBC
America decided to
school us on the
differences between
veggies in the UK and the
USA. It really helps to
know your scallions from
your green onions and
your eggplant from your
aubergine. And they even
used our very own BiLA
member Sarah Marafino
in the article.
3. Tube for Rent: The
popular website Thrillist
surveyed the prices of
renting a one-bedroom
flat from one end of
London to the other and
made a cool new Tube
map from the results. The
most expensive stop
being Hyde Park Corner,
where a pied a terre will
cost you over £2300 a
MONTH. Rounding out
the top ten were
Knightsbridge, Green
Park, Bond Street, Oxford
Circus, Piccadilly Circus,

Canon Street, Regent’s
Park, Monument and
Bank – which you will
most certainly need if
you want to rent in this
most expensive of cities.

At the other end of the
spectrum lay Hatton
Cross – the down-at-heel
town which is the first
stop you’ll come to after
leaving Heathrow on the
Picadilly Line. Here you
can pick up a one
bedroom for about
£324/month. Rouding
out the top ten for the
fiscally challenged are
Redbridge, South Ruislip,
Ruislip Gardens, Elm
Park, Croxley, Upton
Park, Hounslow West,
Ruislip Manor and
Barkingside.

Perhaps it’s time to
update the monopoly
board?

4.   USA VS. UK
American Member Scott
Waters decided to share
his observations of a
recent trip to a small
town British town, and
caused quite a stir - here’s
a few highlights -

I was in England again
a few weeks ago, mostly
in small towns, but here’s
some of what I learned:
• Almost everyone is
very polite
• The food is generally
outstanding
• There are no guns
• There are too many
narrow stairs
• Everything is just a
little bit different
• The pubs close too early
• Pubs are not bars, they
are community living
rooms. 

• You’d better like peas,
potatoes and sausage 
• Refrigerators and
washing machines are
very small
• Everything is generally
older, smaller and shorter

5. Harry Potter’s Holiday
Dinner: Those visiting
the UK this holiday
season may want to take
a detour to the town of
Leavesden, just outside
Watford, to take in the
Harry Potter Studio Tour.
The festive season will
see the Hogwarts dining
room dressed for the
occasion with the
original props used
in  Harry Potter and the
Philosopher’s Stone,
including flaming
Christmas puddings and
hams studded with
cherries. A wand will be
waiting for you at your
table and you’ll enjoy the
first two courses of a
delicious Christmas
dinner with all the
trimmings on the
authentic set (vegetarian
option also available).

First featured in Harry
Potter and the
Philosopher’s Stone, the
Great Hall was home
to  Hogwarts’ famous
feasts and the setting for
many other memorable
scenes such as the
Sorting Ceremony in the
first film where Harry is
p l a c e d
in  Gryffindor  house and
the arrival of the
Durmstrang and
Beauxbatons students
in  Harry Potter and the
Goblet of Fire.

After dinner, you’ll be
able to:  Explore the
Studio Tour, admiring
sets such as the
Gryffindor common
room and the Weasley’s
kitchen at The Burrrow,
which will also be
dressed as they were for
winter scenes.

Visitors can also drink
Butterbeer  in the backlot
café and walk up the
wizarding shopping
street,  Diagon Alley,
before taking in the
breathtaking Hogwarts c
astle model (covered in a
layer of filmmaking

snow especially for the
festive season).

For more details visit:
wbstudiotour.co.uk

But if you can’t make it
to the UK …there’s
always PANTO! (Oh, yes
there is!). Those clever
folks at Lythgoe Family
Productions are reprising
their popular Christmas
show, this time it’s Peter

Pan & Tinkerbell in A
Pirate Christmas at the
Pasadena Playhouse.
Brits in LA members get a
whopping 20% off ticket
sales with the code
BRITSLA20. Check out
pasadenaplayhouse.org
for more details.

And finally…Eileen
and I are planning our
Brits in LA annual

Christmas party which
should be very exciting –
we hope you’ll all join us
- as always we are expect
to be the first out the
gate!!!!

Have a great week. 

Cheers! 

Craig Young

BiLA on Facebook:
what captivated
you this week....

pRICeY ReaL esTaTe: a one bedroom flat in green park will set you back £2384
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sean Borg

MOVING?
          WE CAN DO IT ALL.
Let the moving experts make the process
as simple as possible. CFR Rinkens is one of
the most renowned International moving
companies in the United States.

     Relocation Services

     Personal Vehicle Shipping

     Overseas Moving

You can be sure we’ll make your moving process 
as simple as possible. Everything from white 
glove door to door service to a more economical 
drop off and pick up service. We can do it all. 

Toll Free 888-886-6683
info@cfrrinkens.com
www.cfrrinkens.com

EXPERTS

YOUR

INTERNATIONAL MOVING 

Over 20 years experience moving you around the world.

RECEIVE 10% OFF!
MENTION YOU SAW US IN THE BRITISH WEEKLY

AND RECEIVE 10% OFF YOUR MOVE COST.

MOVING
WE CAN DO IT ALL

Let the moving experts
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Let the moving experts
as simple as possible. CFR Rinkens is one of
the most renowned International moving
companies in the United States.

Relocation Services
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You can be sure we’ll make your moving process
as simple as possible. Everything from white
glove door to door service to a more economical
drop off and pick up service.

RECEIVE
 SAW YOUMENTION
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You can be sure we’ll make your moving process
as simple as possible. Everything from white
glove door to door service to a more economical
drop off and pick up service. We can do it all.
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British star  Robert
Pattinson  has been
dating his fiancée  FKA
Twigs  for more than a
year now.

However, he does not
talk much about his love
life, and it’s clear the actor
understands all too well
what havoc can be caused
by the haters…

But according to
website seventeen.com,
the handsome hottie
recently took some time
out to praise his main
squeeze, describing FKA
– real name Tahliah
Debrett Barnett - as ‘an
amazing, amazing artist”.

The actor also spoke
about the racist haters that
his girlfriend had to deal
as a result of dating him,
adding that he did not
find it amusing at all.

“I was talking to my
dad about this and I bet
him that if he looked up

Nelson Mandela’s funeral
on YouTube, the first
comment would be a
racist one,” said RPatz.
“And it was, with like a
million upvotes.

“What I don’t get is
why,” he continued. “I
think it’s because most
normal people are not
commenters – I’ve never
met anyone who’s left a
comment on anything. It’s
just demons who live in

basements.”
Rob admits he’s had the

urge to fight back against
the racist hate FKA
receives, but thinks it’s a
losing battle and it’s better
not to poke the beast.
“You have this weird
thing where you end up
trying to fight against this
faceless blob, where the
more you hate it, the
bigger it gets, because it’s
all in your head,” he said.

Actor  Daniel
Radcliffe has shaved his
head for a new movie
role. What a tough boy!

But the British star’s
new look isn’t exactly for
the armed forces — his
buzz cut is for his role as
a government
agent  posing as a
neo-Nazi skinhead in the
u p c o m i u n g
movie Imperium.

A far cry from the
rumpled locks of
his Harry Potter days, the
star’s new hairstyle (or
lack thereof) is distinctly
military-like, especially
since he was sporting a
long-sleeve camo shirt
with his shorn tresses.

Daniel, 26, shared the
photo of his new ’do on
his Google+ page and the
picture has since been
widely circulated by

Radcliffe fan sites.
He wrote:  “Hi

Everyone. Here’s the first
look of me as FBI agent
Nate Foster in
IMPERIUM.
“We began filming the
movie this week. I’m very
excited about it and will
tell you more about it
soon!”

‘Imperium’ is based on
the real-life story of

Michael German, an FBI
agent who went spent
several years posing as a
neo-Nazi so he could
infiltrate and investigate
US white supremacist
groups.

Radcliffe will play an
up-and-coming agent
called Nate Foster who
goes undercover in a bid
to prevent home-grown
Nazis from building a
dirty bomb.

Daniel Ragussis  is
making his feature film
directorial debut and also
wrote the script based on
German’s experiences.
Imperium is expected to
be released in 2016.

Radcliffe may look like
he’s cut his own hair with
a cheap pair of clippers,
but being worth
£64million, we doubt
that’s the case….

Daniel not so ‘Hairry’ in latest role

R-Patz blasts
back against
the haters...
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Legal Notices

individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 05/29/2014. Signed: Andrew Waggoner, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 08/26/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015224502. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Alpha
Investing; AlphaInvesting, 2015 Manhattan Beach Blvd.
Suite 111, Redondo Beach CA 90278/23116 Maple Ave.,
Torrance CA 90505. Fundopp Capital, Inc., 2015 Manhattan
Beach Blvd. Suite 111, Redondo Beach CA 90278. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Fark
Tari, CEO. Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 08/28/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015225187. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Linktec, 4423
E. Bandini Blvd., Vernon CA 90058. Dollar Empire LLC,
4423 E. Bandini Blvd., Vernon CA 90058. This business is
conducted by: a limited liability company. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Wei
Kai Wu, Manager. Registrant(s) declared that all information
in the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
08/31/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in this state of
a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of another
under federal, state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15
and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015226059. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: American
Distributors, 1230 W Ofarrell St., San Pedro, CA 90732.
Ashley Deluca, 1230 W Ofarrell St., San Pedro, CA 90732.
This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Ashley Deluca, owner. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 08/31/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015226068. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Nativeseeds,
Inc., 901 El Centro St., South Pasadena CA 91030.
Nativeseeds, Inc., 901 El Centro St., South Pasadena CA
91030. This business is conducted by: a corporation. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on:
04/09/2015. Signed: Rebecca Wee, President.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 08/31/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015227827. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Noble
Specialty Pharmacy, 17609 Ventura Blvd., #LL06, Encino
CA 91316. MZMZ Corp., 17609 Ventura Blvd., #LL06,
Encino CA 91316. This business is conducted by: a
corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Daniel Lerner, CEO. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/02/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015228110. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Action One
Mortgage & Real Estate Training Services, Action One
Commercial & International Financing, 212 E. Rowland
Street, #423, Covina CA 91723. Action One Financial
Corporation, 212 E. Rowland Street, #423, Covina CA
91723. This business is conducted by: a corporation. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Guisella Pesantes, Vice President. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/02/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015228454. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Makin
Automotive Software, 1050 Ingraham Street, #427, Los
Angeles CA 90017. Tyler Gregory Makin, 1050 Ingraham
Street, #427, Los Angeles CA 90017. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: 08/1/15. Signed: Tyler Gregory
Makin, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all information in
the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with
the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/02/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years

from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015228324. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Fire and
Brass; Film Advocate, 4640 Admiralty Way, 5th Floor,
Marina del Rey CA 90292. Bridget Briley Ventures, LLC,
4640 Admiralty Way, 5th Floor, Marina del Rey CA 90292.
This business is conducted by: a limited liability company.
The Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under
the fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Bridget Briley, Managing Member. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/02/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015228455. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Amity
International; Melvin eCommerce, MISSION Online,
DIAMOND Collection, Innovation Deal, David Collection,
Leo Super Store, Adventure Flash, Ultimate Ocean, Better
Prime, Genius Sun, Goal Links, Easy June, King Evolution,
President Express, Buffet Zone, World Export, 1313 John
Reed Ct., City of Industry CA 91745. New Dream
International Inc., 1313 John Reed Ct., City of Industry CA
91745. This business is conducted by: a corporation. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Gang Xiong, Secretary. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/02/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015228825. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Membrezia
Protecto Deco, Protecto Deco, Grupo Protecto Deco,
Membresia Protecto Deco, 707 Wilshire Boulevard Suite
4350, Los Angeles CA 90017. Deco Trading Company, 707
Wilshire Boulevard Suite 4350, Los Angeles CA 90017. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Joseph Tuchmayer, Vice President. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/03/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015229074. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Bold
Management And Production, 8228 Sunset Blvd., Suite
106, Los Angeles CA 90029/5419 Hollywood Blvd. C337,
Los Angeles CA 90027. Bold MP LLC, 8228 Sunset Blvd.,
Suite 106, Los Angeles CA 90046. This business is
conducted by: a limited liability company. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Anna Liza Recto-Ruth, CEO. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/03/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015229121. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Calla Lily
Clothing, 2530 Corporate Place Ste. A111, Monterey Park
CA 91754. Trend Concept Apparel, LLC, 2530 Corporate
Place Ste. A111, Monterey Park CA 91754. This business is
conducted by: a limited liability company. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Nancy Ng, Manager. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/03/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015229190. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: NLBK
Investments, 1834 Oxford Ave., Claremont CA 91711.
Nancy Kalinowski, 1834 Oxford Ave., Claremont CA 91711.
This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Nancy Kalinowski, owner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/03/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015229780. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: LA Central
Bakery, 3727 E. 1st St., Los Angeles CA 90063. Sabino
Martinez, 3727 E. 1st St., Los Angeles CA 90063. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: 10/29/2010.
Signed: Sabino Martinez, owner. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/03/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name

statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015229915. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: CHB, 11687
Bellagio Road #8, Los Angeles CA 90049. Charles Posen,
11687 Bellagio Road #8, Los Angeles CA 90049; Philip
Posen, 11687 Bellagio Road #8, Los Angeles CA 90049.
This business is conducted by: a general partnership. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Philip Posen, partner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/03/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015229917. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Agio
Enterprises; Agio Consulting, Agio Distributing, Agio
Marketing, 4627 Merrill St., Torrance CA 90503. Marcelo
Cacciagioni, 4627 Merrill St., Torrance CA 90503; Summer
Cacciagioni, 4627 Merrill St., Torrance CA 90503. This
business is conducted by: a married couple. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Marcelo Cacciagioni, owner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/03/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015230244. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: ABC Printing,
7243 Alondra Blvd., Paramount CA 90723-3954. Laura
Chang, 7243 Alondra Blvd., Paramount CA 90723-3954.
This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Laura Chang, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015230388. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Project Fresh,
215 Culver Blvd., #5507, Playa del Rey CA 90293. Willard
Douglas Campbell III, 215 Culver Blvd., #5507, Playa del
Rey CA 90293. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Willard Douglas Campbell III, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015230389. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: eZenYoga,
6042 Woodland View Drive, Woodland Hills CA 91367.
Nancy Wile, 6042 Woodland View Drive, Woodland Hills CA
91367; Shani Nijamkin, 6042 Woodland View Drive,
Woodland Hills CA 91367. This business is conducted by:
co-partners. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Nancy Wile, partner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015230477. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Lavish Minx,
11851 Centralia St., Lakewood CA 90715. Helen Madonna
Ontiveros, 11851 Centralia St., Lakewood CA 90715. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Helen Madonna Ontiveros, owner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015230594. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as:
Campfun-da-mentals; The Rock Basketball, 19426 Caney
Ave., Carson CA 90746. Christian Dunbar, 19426 Caney
Ave., Carson CA 90746; Lakeisha Dunbar, 19426 Caney
Ave., Carson CA 90746. This business is conducted by: a
married couple. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Christian Dunbar, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name

in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015230721. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Fomogoods,
608 St. Andrews Place #500, Los Angeles CA 90005.
Anthony Bui, 608 St. Andrews Place #500, Los Angeles CA
90005; Courtney Bui, 608 St. Andrews Place #500, Los
Angeles CA 90005. This business is conducted by: a
married couple. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Anthony Bui, owner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015230723. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: The Long Dog
Clothing Company, 608 St. Andrews Place #500, Los
Angeles CA 90005. Anthony Bui, 608 St. Andrews Place
#500, Los Angeles CA 90005; Courtney Bui, 608 St.
Andrews Place #500, Los Angeles CA 90005. This business
is conducted by: a married couple. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Courtney Bui, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Statement of Abandonment of Use of Fictitious Business
Name: 2015230773. Current file: 2014063078. The
following person has abandoned the use of the fictitious
business name: Hugo’s Truck Repair, 7638 Manzanar Ave.,
Pico Rivera CA 90660. Mayra Alejandra Barragan, 7638
Manzanar Ave., Pico Rivera CA 90660; Hugo Barragan,
7638 Manzanar Ave., Pico Rivera CA 90660. The fictitious
business name referred to above was filed on: 03/10/2014,
in the County of Los Angeles. This business is conducted
by: an individual. Signed: Mayra Alejandra Barragan, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15.
Statement of Abandonment of Use of Fictitious Business
Name: 2015230787. Current file: 2014335986. The
following person has abandoned the use of the fictitious
business name: A&A Logistics, 7638 Manzanar Ave., Pico
Rivera CA 90660. Mayra Alejandra Barragan, 7638
Manzanar Ave., Pico Rivera CA 90660; Hugo Barragan,
7638 Manzanar Ave., Pico Rivera CA 90660. The fictitious
business name referred to above was filed on: 11/25/2014,
in the County of Los Angeles. This business is conducted
by: an individual. Signed: Mayra Alejandra Barragan, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015230801. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: A&A
Transportation & Repair, A&A Logistics, Hugo’s Truck
Repair, 7638 Manzanar Ave., Pico Rivera CA 90660. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Mayra A. Barragan, President. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231028. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Top Knot
Goods; Charlz Chalmers Photography, 1436 N. Martel Ave.,
#209, Los Angeles CA 90046. Tech Teez L.L.C., 1436 N.
Martel Ave., #209, Los Angeles CA 90046. This business is
conducted by: a limited liability company. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: 08/31/2015.
Signed: Charles Alexander Chalmers, Manager/Member.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231029. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Paragon Print
and Promo, 10008 National Blvd., #426, Los Angeles CA
90034. Abacus Financial Group, Inc., 10008 National Blvd.,
#426, Los Angeles CA 90034. This business is conducted
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 08/01/2015. Signed: Belva Anakwenze,
President. Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/04/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231715. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Zychronix,
10721 Sharp Ave., Mission Hills CA 91345. Reginald
Castro, 10721 Sharp Ave., Mission Hills CA 91345; Sylvia
Oliva, 10721 Sharp Ave., Mission Hills CA 91345. This
business is conducted by: a general partnership. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Reginald Castro, owner/partner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/08/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious

name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231737. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Jewels on
Wilshire, 8308 Wilshire Blvd., Beverly Hills CA 90211.
Primary Consulting Inc., 606 South Hill Street, #1001, Los
Angeles CA 90014. This business is conducted by: a
corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Michael Landver, Managing
Member. Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/08/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231742. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Empire Realty
Investments, 269 S. Beverly Drive,#1327, Beverly Hills CA
90212. Davenport Investments LLC, 269 S. Beverly Drive,
#1327, Beverly Hills CA 90212. This business is conducted
by: a limited liability company. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Dontay Adams, Manager. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/08/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231999. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: All Star Elite
Sports, 356 W. Santa Cruz St., San Pedro CA 90731. Jose
Danilo Ramirez, 356 W. Santa Cruz St., San Pedro CA
90731; Emmanuel Vargas, 5830 Green Valley Circle Apt.
102, Culver City CA 90230. This business is conducted by:
a general partnership. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Emmanuel Vargas,
General Partner. Registrant(s) declared that all information
in the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/08/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in this state of
a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of another
under federal, state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15
and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015232301. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Apple Notary
Services, 6360 Van Nuys Blv., No. 200, Van Nuys CA
91401. Danny Bental, 6360 Van Nuys Blv., No. 200, Van
Nuys CA 91401. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Danny Bental, owner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/08/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015232660. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Box Elder
Floral Design, 6209 Gentry Ave., North Hollywood CA
91606. Courtney Negley, 6209 Gentry Ave., North
Hollywood CA 91606; Cameron Buscher, 6209 Gentry Ave.,
North Hollywood CA 91606. This business is conducted by:
co-partners. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Cameron Buscher, copartner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/08/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015232661. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: AZE Holdings,
8383 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 400, Beverly Hills CA 90211.
AZE Properties, LLC, 8383 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 400,
Beverly Hills CA 90211. This business is conducted by: a
limited liability company. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: 10/02/2013. Signed: Joel Laurence
Mandel, Secretary. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/08/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015232662. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Optic Burn,
5532 Freeman Ave., La Crescenta CA 91214. Daniel S.
Gordon, 5532 Freeman Ave., La Crescenta CA 91214. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Daniel S. Gordon, director/owner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/08/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing

of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015232807. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: South Lake
Imports, 938 S. Lake St., Unit 409, Los Angeles CA 90006.
Denis Antonov, 938 S. Lake St., Unit 409, Los Angeles CA
90006. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Denis Antonov, owner. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/09/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15,
09/26/15 and 10/03/15. 

Order to Show Cause for Change of Name
SUPERIOR COURT OF CALIFORNIA, COUNTY

OF LOS ANGELES
Superior Court North Central District

300 East Olive Avenue
Burbank, CA 91502

In the Matter of the Petition of TIFFANY MITCHELL,
an adult over the age of 18 years.

Date:  October 23, 2015.  Time:  8.30am, in Dept.
NCB-A

It appearing that the following person whose name
is to be changed is over 18 years of age: TIFFANY
MARIE MITCHELL. And a petition for change of
names having been duly filed with the clerk of this
Court, and it appearing from said petition that said
petitioners desire to have their name changed from
TIFFANY MARIE MITCHELL to TIFFANY MARIE
HERNANDEz.

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that all persons
interested in this matter appear before the above
entitled court to show cause, if any, why the petition
for change of name(s) should not be granted.  

Any person objecting to the name changes
described above must file a written objection that
includes the reasons for the objection at least two
court days before the matter is scheduled to be
heard and must appear at the hearing to show
cause why the petition should not be granted. If no
written objection is timely filed, the court may grant
the petition without a hearing.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that a copy of this
order be published in the British Weekly, a
newspaper of general circulation for the County of
Los Angeles, for four successive weeks prior to the
date set for hearing of said petition.
Dated:  August 18, 2015.
Mary Thornton House, Judge of the Superior Court
ES019724
Published: 09/12/15, 09/19/15, 09/26/15 and
10/03/15.

NOTICE OF PETITION TO
ADMINISTER ESTATE OF:
SAYOKO YAMANAKA AKA

SAYOKO SASAKI NISHIMURA
CASE NO. BP166435

To all heirs, beneficiaries, creditors,
contingent creditors, and persons who
may otherwise be interested in the
WILL or estate, or both of SAYOKO
YAMANAKA AKA SAYOKO SASAKI
NISHIMURA.
A PETITION FOR PROBATE has been
filed by KENNY FURUICHI in the
Superior Court of California, County of
LOS ANGELES.
THE PETITION FOR PROBATE
requests that KENNY FURUICHI be
appointed as personal representative to
administer the estate of the decedent.
THE PETITION requests authority to
administer the estate under the
Independent Administration of Estates
Act . (This authority will allow the
personal representative to take many
actions without obtaining court
approval. Before taking certain very
important actions, however, the
personal representative will be required
to give notice to interested persons
unless they have waived notice or
consented to the proposed action.) The
independent administration authority
will be granted unless an interested
person files an objection to the petition
and shows good cause why the court
should not grant the authority.
A HEARING on the petition will be held
in this court as follows: 10/13/15 at
8:30AM in Dept. 79 located at 111 N.
HILL ST., LOS ANGELES, CA 90012
IF YOU OBJECT to the granting of the
petition, you should appear at the
hearing and state your objections or file
written objections with the court before
the hearing. Your appearance may be
in person or by your attorney.
IF YOU ARE A CREDITOR or a
contingent creditor of the decedent, you
must file your claim with the court and
mail a copy to the personal
representative appointed by the court
within the later of either (1) four months
from the date of first issuance of letters
to a general personal representative, as
defined in section 58(b) of the
California Probate Code, or (2) 60 days
from the date of mailing or personal
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delivery to you of a notice under section
9052 of the California Probate Code. 
Other California statutes and legal
authority may affect your rights as a
creditor. You may want to consult with
an attorney knowledgeable in California
law.
YOU MAY EXAMINE the file kept by the
court. If you are a person interested in
the estate, you may file with the court a
Request for Special Notice (form
DE-154) of the filing of an inventory and
appraisal of estate assets or of any
petition or account as provided in
Probate Code section 1250. A Request
for Special Notice form is available from
the court clerk.
Attorney for Petitioner
EDGAR SAENZ - SBN 126270
LAW OFFICE OF EDGAR SAENZ
8921 S SEPULVEDA BLVD STE 101
LOS ANGELES CA 90045
9/19, 9/26, 10/3/15

CNS-2794931#
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015217171. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Andy Jr
Delivery, 9601 Otis Street Suite B, South Gate CA 90280.
Andres Martinez, 9601 Otis Street Suite B, South Gate CA
90280. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Andres Martinez, owner. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 08/20/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015217761. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Toblue;
Goodgirlshop1, Tivani, Tivani Jewelry, 14010 Captains Row
Apt. 340, Marina del Rey CA 90292. Sara Chang, 14010
Captains Row Apt. 340, Marina del Rey CA 90292. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Sara
Chang, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all information in
the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with
the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 08/21/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015218372. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Goodriver,
4217 Inglewood Blvd., #310, Los Angeles CA 90066.
Guillermo Shigeaki Yoshikawa Inugay, 4217 Inglewood
Blvd., #310, Los Angeles CA 90066. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: 8/21/15. Signed: Guillermo Shigeaki
Yoshikawa Inugay, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 08/21/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015219098. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Tailormaid,
12954 Riverside Drive 201, Sherman Oaks CA 91423.
James Stewart, 12954 Riverside Drive 201, Sherman Oaks
CA 91423. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: James Stewart, owner. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 08/24/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015219284. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: The Buzz
Mage, 321 N. Pass Ave., #6, Burbank CA 91505. Ash
Sutton, 321 N. Pass Ave., #6, Burbank CA 91505. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: 2005. Signed:
Ash Sutton, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 08/24/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015219285. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: The Liberated
Actor, 321 N. Pass Ave., #6, Burbank CA 91505. Ash
Sutton, 321 N. Pass Ave., #6, Burbank CA 91505; Alice
Fulks, 321 N. Pass Ave., #6, Burbank CA 91505; Jaime
Wollrab, 321 N. Pass Ave., #6, Burbank CA 91505. This
business is conducted by: a general partnership. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: 2014.
Signed: Ash Sutton, partner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 08/24/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section

14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015219286. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Crash
Cinematography, 321 N. Pass Ave., #6, Burbank CA 91505.
Ash Sutton, 321 N. Pass Ave., #6, Burbank CA 91505;
Christopher Pelton, 321 N. Pass Ave., #6, Burbank CA
91505. This business is conducted by: a general
partnership. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 2015. Signed: Ash Sutton, partner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 08/24/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015223324. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Koda Pictures,
4203 Sunset Dr., Los Angeles CA 90027. Joshua Lipton,
4203 Sunset Dr., Los Angeles CA 90027. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Joshua Lipton, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 08/27/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015224244. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Lowrates.com,
18000 Studebaker Road Suite 200, Cerritos CA 90703. Sun
West Mortgage Company, Inc., 18000 Studebaker Road
Suite 200, Cerritos CA 90703. This business is conducted
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Poonkuzhali a/k/a Jennifer
Vallinayagam, Chief Operating Officer. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 08/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015225953. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Denim &
Threads; Needle X Spoke, Ivan + Ryan, 110 E. 9th Street
Suite B873, Los Angeles CA 90079. Yujing Apparel Industry,
Inc., 110 E. 9th Street Suite B873, Los Angeles CA 90079.
This business is conducted by: a corporation. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Hong Bing Ruan, Secretary. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 08/31/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015226067. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: European
Automotive Imports, 11845 W. Olympic Blvd., #1245, Los
Angeles CA 90064. Lilian Lewis, Trustee of the David and
Lilian Lewis Living Trust, 11845 W. Olympic Blvd., #1245,
Los Angeles CA 90064; David Lewis, Trustee of the David
and Lilian Lewis Living Trust, 11845 W. Olympic Blvd.,
#1245, Los Angeles CA 90064. This business is conducted
by: a trust. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: July 13, 2015. Signed: David Lewis, Trustee of
the David and Lilian Lewis Living Trust.  Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 08/31/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015226814. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Vivor, 6909
Ferncroft Ave., San Gabriel CA 91775. Steven Kuo, 6909
Ferncroft Ave., San Gabriel CA 91775. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Steven Kuo, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/01/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015226939. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Anchor
Financial Services, 5055 Whittier Blvd., Los Angeles CA
90022. San Fernando Auto Sales, Inc., 16319 Plummer St.,
North Hills CA 91343. This business is conducted by: a
corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Adolfo de La Vina, Vice President.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/01/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015227206. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Pomona

Happy Market, 445 W. Holt Ave., Pomona CA 91768. Moon
& Kim Entrprise Inc., 2830 Alamitos Rd., Brea CA 92821.
This business is conducted by: a corporation. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Ki Hong Moon, President.  Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/01/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015228086. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: AP Urgent
Care Center; AP Urgent Care, 18605 E. Gale Ave., Unit
#168, City of Industry CA 91748. 1 World Medicine Urgent
Care Corp., 925 S. Garfield Ave., Alhambra CA 91801. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Stephanie Chung, Manager.  Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/02/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015228235. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Coffee Ship,
4143 W. Valencia Dr. 201, Fullerton CA 92833. Hotel Bethel
Inc., 4143 W. Valencia Dr. 201, Fullerton CA 92833. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Christopher Frantom, President.  Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/02/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015228328. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Sports
Preparation Institute, 15570 Hesby Street, Encino CA
91436. Taylor Shipley, 15570 Hesby Street, Encino CA
91436; Oscar Bellfield, 3983 Degnan Blvd., Los Angeles CA
90008. This business is conducted by: a general
partnership. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Taylor Shipley, Partner.  Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/02/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015230172. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: United Vapers
Network, 2718 W. Burbank Blvd., Burbank CA 91505.
Caught the Vapors, LLC, 2718 W. Burbank Blvd., Burbank
CA 91505. This business is conducted by: a limited liability
company. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Angela Bigalbal, Managing Member.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Statement of Abandonment of Use of Fictitious Business
Name: 2015230987. Current file: 2013155867. The
following person has abandoned the use of the fictitious
business name: Armine Kocharyan Tutoring, 7000 Matilija
Ave. Van Nuys CA 91405. Armine Kocharyan, 7000 Matilija
Ave. Van Nuys CA 91405. The fictitious business name
referred to above was filed on: 07/26/2013, in the County of
Los Angeles. This business is conducted by: an individual.
Signed: Armine Kocharyan, owner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/04/2015. Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231138. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: H.I.S., H.I.R.
Communications, 1100 S. Hope St 611, Los Angeles CA
90015. Baires Enterprises Corp, 1100 S. Hope St 611, Los
Angeles CA 90015. This business is conducted by: a
corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Gabriel De Pamphilis, CEO.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231488. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Strand Line
Press, 23823 Malibu Road, Suite #249, Malibu CA 90265.
Howard P. Goodman, 23823 Malibu Road, Suite #249,
Malibu CA 90265. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Howard P. Goodman, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/08/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or

common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231562. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Seawide
Express; Eagle Logistics Systems, 1511 Glenn Curtiss
Street, Carson CA 90746/1000 Abernathy Road NE Suite
600, Atlanta CA 30328. AJC Logistics LLC, 1000 Abernathy
Road NE Suite 600, Atlanta CA 30328. This business is
conducted by: a limited liability company. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Tina
Sorrels, Manager.  Registrant(s) declared that all information
in the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/08/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in this state of
a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of another
under federal, state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15
and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015232103. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Powwow;
PowwowLA, 3451 Loma Lada Drive, Los Angeles CA
90065. The Imagists, Inc., 3451 Loma Lada Drive, Los
Angeles CA 90065. This business is conducted by: a
corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Christophe Galland, CEO.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/08/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015232509. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Good Time
Parties, 26119 Kenrose Circle CC, Calabasas CA 91302.
Mindy Feldman, 26119 Kenrose Circle CC, Calabasas CA
91302; Christopher Wilson, 26119 Kenrose Circle CC,
Calabasas CA 91302. This business is conducted by:
co-partners. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Mindy Feldman, partner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/08/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015233292. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Fun Catcher
Photo Booth, 2109 N. Kenwood St., Burbank CA 91505.
Mylene Tomolonis, 2109 N. Kenwood St., Burbank CA
91505; Michael Tomolonis Jr., 2109 N. Kenwood St.,
Burbank CA 91505. This business is conducted by: a
married couple. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Mylene Tomolonis, wife.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/09/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015233782. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Triple Crown
Foundations Inc., 5741 Carlton Way #311, Los Angeles CA
90028. Fairy Forest, Inc., 5741 Carlton Way #311, Los
Angeles CA 90028. This business is conducted by: a
corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Mie Inui, President.  Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/09/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015233835. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Mandolph &
Sons, 4842 Paramount Blvd., Lakewood CA 90712/PO Box
113, Chino Hills CA 91709. William L. Mandolph, 18020
Prairie St., Chino Hills CA 91709. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: 3/24/15. Signed: William L.
Mandolph, owner.  Registrant(s) declared that all information
in the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/09/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in this state of
a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of another
under federal, state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15
and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015233836. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Endorffeine,
727 N. Broadway Suite 127, Los Angeles CA 90012.
Endorffeine  LLC, 7533 Laurelgrove Ct., N. Hollywood CA
91605. This business is conducted by: a limited liability
company. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 08/28/2015. Signed: Jack Benchakul, CEO.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/09/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015233837. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Y2 Systems, J

Aiden Shannon Services, 4151 Redwood Ave. #209, Los
Angeles CA 90066. Jesse Aiden Shannon, 4151 Redwood
Ave. #209, Los Angeles CA 90066. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: 07/28/2015. Signed: Jesse Aiden
Shannon, owner.  Registrant(s) declared that all information
in the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/09/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in this state of
a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of another
under federal, state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15
and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015234161. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Tenno
Inayoshi; Tyoshi, 1001 Arcadia Avenue #17, Arcadia CA
91007. Jae Hyun Kwon, 1001 Arcadia Avenue #17, Arcadia
CA 91007. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Jae Hyun Kwon, owner.  Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/10/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015234641. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Classic Gerrys,
447 S. Doheny Dr., Beverly Hills CA 90211. Gerardo
Gonzalez Jr., 15316 Villaba Rd., Fontana CA 92337;
Gerardo Lopez Nuno, 15316 Villaba Rd., Fontana CA
92337; Alina Vartazarian, 447 S. Doheny Dr., Beverly Hills
CA 90211. This business is conducted by: a general
partnership. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Gerardo Gonzalez Jr., General
Partner.  Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/10/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015234750. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Style Grace
Digital Design, 622 N. Plymouth Blvd. Apt. 8, Los Angeles
CA 90004. Gracy Leslie Abbott, 622 N. Plymouth Blvd. Apt.
8, Los Angeles CA 90004. This business is conducted by:
an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Gracy Leslie Abbott, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/10/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015234947. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Homecook’d,
920 Venice Blvd. Apt. 220, Venice CA 90291. Jessica Chow,
920 Venice Blvd. Apt. 220, Venice CA 90291; Theodora
Yang, 3656 Westwood Blvd., Apt. 101, Los Angeles CA
90034. This business is conducted by: a general
partnership. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Jessica Chow, partner.  Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/10/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015235421. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Center For
Communicative Development, 27943 Smyth Drive, Suite
107, Valencia CA 91355. The McKinney Group, LLC, 27943
Smyth Drive, Suite 107, Valencia CA 91355. This business
is conducted by: a limited liability company. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Walter McKinney, Managing Member.  Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/11/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015235428. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Core
Credentials, 7050 Shoup Ave. #166, Canoga Park CA
91303. Alexis Eleniak, 7050 Shoup Ave. #166, Canoga Park
CA 91303. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Alexis Eleniak, owner.  Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/11/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015235429. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Duomo Design
Studio, 5978 Vista de la Luz, Woodland Hills CA 91367.
Mishel Elkayam, 5978 Vista de la Luz, Woodland Hills CA
91367. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.

Signed: Mishel Elkayam, owner.  Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/11/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015235940. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: The Long
Beach Playaz; Playaz International, 835 Locust Ave., Unit
130, Long Beach CA 90813. Terence Sampson Sr., 835
Locust Ave., Unit 130, Long Beach CA 90813. This business
is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Terence Sampson Sr, owner.  Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/11/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236000. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Little Birds Co,
11265 Morrison St., 205, North Hollywood CA 91601.
Kateryna Dove, 11265 Morrison St., 205, North Hollywood
CA 91601. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Kateryna Dove, owner.  Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/11/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Statement of Abandonment of Use of Fictitious Business
Name: 2015236007. Current file: 2015096461. The
following person has abandoned the use of the fictitious
business name: Access Massage Professionals, 531A No.
Hollywood Way #188, Burbank CA 91505. G. Monster Inc.,
531A No. Hollywood Way #188, Burbank CA 91505;
Collaborative Project Solutions, 531A No. Hollywood Way
#167, Burbank CA 91505. The fictitious business name
referred to above was filed on: 04/09/2015, in the County of
Los Angeles. This business is conducted by: a general
partnership. Signed: Amanda Orosz, CEO, Collaborative
Project Solutions. Registrant(s) declared that all information
in the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/11/2015. Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and
10/10/15.
Statement of Abandonment of Use of Fictitious Business
Name: 2015236008. Current file: 2015096463. The
following person has abandoned the use of the fictitious
business name: ATL Wellness Agency, 531A No. Hollywood
Way #188, Burbank CA 91505. G. Monster Inc., 531A No.
Hollywood Way #188, Burbank CA 91505; Collaborative
Project Solutions, 531A No. Hollywood Way #167, Burbank
CA 91505. The fictitious business name referred to above
was filed on: 04/09/2015, in the County of Los Angeles. This
business is conducted by: a general partnership. Signed:
Amanda Orosz, CEO, Collaborative Project Solutions.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/11/2015. Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236009. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Mahre
Management, Mahre Management Group, 7822 Veragua
Drive, Playa del Rey CA 90293. Ray Mahaffey, 7822
Virginia, Playa del Rey CA 90293. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Ray Mahaffey, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/11/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236019. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Whoga, 1843
N. Verdugo Rd., Glendale CA 91208. Amber Newell, 1843
N. Verdugo Rd., Glendale CA 91208; Kerry Jones, 1843 N.
Verdugo Rd., Glendale CA 91208. This business is
conducted by: a general partnership. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Amber Newell, general partner.  Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/11/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of
this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236070. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Global
Giggles, 30235 Via Victoria, Rancho Palos Verdes CA
90275. Freedom Marketing, LLC, 30235 Via Victoria,
Rancho Palos Verdes CA 90275. This business is
conducted by: a limited liability company. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: July 15, 1989.
Signed: Stephen David Chapkis, Managing Member.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/11/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236071. The
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following person(s) is/are doing business as: Tostada Music,
20933 Tomlee Avenue, Torrance CA 90503. Raul Matute,
20933 Tomlee Avenue, Torrance CA 90503. This business
is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Raul
Matute, owner.  Registrant(s) declared that all information in
the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with
the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/11/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236073. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: IRS Pro;
Mason Ensley, Huntly, 1976 S. La Cienega Blvd., #267, Los
Angeles CA 90034. Acolar LLC, 1976 S. La Cienega Blvd.,
#267, Los Angeles CA 90034. This business is conducted
by: a limited liability company. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: August 18, 2015.
Signed: Payam Zarrabizadeh, Managing Member.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/11/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236370. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Briskbars,
1108 Opal Street, Redondo Beach CA 90277. S.B.F. LLC,
1108 Opal Street, Redondo Beach CA 90277. This
business is conducted by: a limited liability company. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Valerie Milovic, Managing Member.  Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236697. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Ministry of
Sweat, 20939 Stoddard Wells Road, Walnut CA 91789.
Yenfou Lee, 20939 Stoddard Wells Road, Walnut CA
91789. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Yenfou Lee, owner.  Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015237037. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Behavior
Endeavors, 3655 Torrance Blvd. Ste. 300, Torrance CA
90503/28104 Lobrook Dr., Rancho Palos Verdes CA 90275.
Valerie Berg, 28104 Lobrook Dr., Rancho Palos Verdes CA
90275; Elaine Econom, 28104 Lobrook Dr., Rancho Palos
Verdes CA 90275. This business is conducted by: a married
couple. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: n/a. Signed: Valerie Berg, co-owner.  Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015237065. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Panorama City
Dental, 13549 Roscoe Blvd., Panorama City CA 91402. Ebi
Nikjoo Dental Corp., 13549 Roscoe Blvd., Panorama City
CA 91402. This business is conducted by: a corporation.
The Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under
the fictitious business name or names listed herein on:
09/01/2015. Signed: Ebi Nikjoo, CEO.  Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015237399. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Hazmecaso
Solutions; Latin Food and Beverage Co., 1105 E. 8th Street,
Los Angeles CA 90021. Hazmecaso Solutions, Inc., 1105 E.
8th Street, Los Angeles CA 90021. This business is
conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: John Reynoso,
President.  Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/14/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015237546. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Expert
Threading, 2214 E. Colorado Blvd., Pasadena CA 91107.
Dharma Laxmi Mali Malakar, 109 S. Almansor St. Apt. 35,
Alhambra CA 91801; Sujata Shrestha, 109 S. Almansor St.
Apt. 35, Alhambra CA 91801. This business is conducted
by: a general partnership. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Dharma Laxmi Mali

Malakar, partner.  Registrant(s) declared that all information
in the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/14/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in this state of
a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of another
under federal, state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15
and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015237547. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Katvizion,
4046 York Hill Pl., Los Angeles CA 90041. Kristen Janice
Edmond, 4046 York Hill Pl., Los Angeles CA 90041. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: 08/26/2015.
Signed: Kristen Janice Edmond, owner.  Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015237548. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Newen Real
Estate Group, 2317 W. 235th Pl., Torrance CA 90501.
Newen Real Estate Group, 2317 W. 235th Pl., Torrance CA
90501. This business is conducted by: a corporation. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Bruce Tsai Wen, President.  Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015237676. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Falcon Arte
Calado, 14521 Garfield Ave., Paramount CA 90723. Falcon
Arte Calado, Inc., 14521 Garfield Ave., Paramount CA
90723. This business is conducted by: a corporation. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Juan Falcon Mascorro, CEO.  Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Statement of Abandonment of Use of Fictitious Business
Name: 2015237681. Current file: 2015008472. The
following person has abandoned the use of the fictitious
business name: Falcon Arte Calado, 752 E. 59th St., Los
Angeles CA 90001; Alicia Mendez Lopez, 752 E. 59th St.,
Los Angeles CA 90001. The fictitious business name
referred to above was filed on: 01/12/2015, in the County of
Los Angeles. This business is conducted by: a general
partnership. Signed: Alicia Mendez Lopez, partner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/14/2015. Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015238140. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Sunkit, 6 Fleet
Street Unit 202, Marina del Rey CA 90292. Delphine Le
Feuvre, 6 Fleet Street Unit 202, Marina del Rey CA 90292.
This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Delphine Le Feuvre, owner.  Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/15/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15,
10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015238766. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Pocketknife
Productions, 229 Bicknell Ave. #107, Santa Monica CA
90405. David Strumpf, 229 Bicknell Ave. #107, Santa
Monica CA 90405. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 8/01/13. Signed: David Strumpf, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/15/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Statement of Abandonment of Use of Fictitious Business
Name: 2015239234. Current file: 2015115027. The
following person has abandoned the use of the fictitious
business name: Faithful Doodles, 26007 Huntington Lane
Ste.9, Valencia CA 91355. Telen Corporation, 26007
Huntington Lane Ste.9, Valencia CA 91355. The fictitious
business name referred to above was filed on: 04/29/2015,
in the County of Los Angeles. This business is conducted
by: a corporation. Signed: John Long, CEO. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/16/2015. Published: 09/19/15,
09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015239247. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Faithful
Doodels; Faithfuldoodles.com, 27853 Villa Canyon Rd.,
Castaic CA 91384. John Long, 27853 Villa Canyon Rd.,
Castaic CA 91384. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: John Long, owner.  Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and

correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/16/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/19/15, 09/26/15, 10/03/15 and 10/10/15. 

NOTICE OF PETITION TO
ADMINISTER ESTATE OF MARY

NOEL aka MARY I. NOEL aka MARY
IRWIN NOEL

Case No. BP166524
To all heirs, beneficiaries, creditors,

contingent creditors, and persons who may
otherwise be interested in the will or estate, or
both, of MARY NOEL aka MARY I. NOEL aka
MARY IRWIN NOEL

A PETITION FOR PROBATE has been filed
by Parker Noel in the Superior Court of
California, County of LOS ANGELES.

THE PETITION FOR PROBATE requests
that Parker Noel be appointed as personal
representative to administer the estate of the
decedent.

THE PETITION requests authority to
administer the estate under the Independent
Administration of Estates Act. (This authority
will allow the personal representative to take
many actions without obtaining court approval.
Before taking certain very important actions,
however, the personal representative will be
required to give notice to interested persons
unless they have waived notice or consented to
the proposed action.) The independent
administration authority will be granted unless
an interested person files an objection to the
petition and shows good cause why the court
should not grant the authority.

A HEARING on the petition will be held on
Oct. 29, 2015 at 8:30 AM in Dept. No. 9 located
at 111 N. Hill St., Los Angeles, CA 90012.

IF YOU OBJECT to the granting of the
petition, you should appear at the hearing and
state your objections or file written objections
with the court before the hearing. Your
appearance may be in person or by your
attorney.

IF YOU ARE A CREDITOR or a contingent
creditor of the decedent, you must file your
claim with the court and mail a copy to the
personal representative appointed by the court
within the later of either (1) four months from
the date of first issuance of letters to a general
personal representative, as defined in section
58(b) of the California Probate Code, or (2) 60
days from the date of mailing or personal
delivery to you of a notice under section 9052 of
the California Probate Code.

Other California statutes and legal authority
may affect your rights as a creditor. You may
want to consult with an attorney knowledgeable
in California law.

YOU MAY EXAMINE the file kept by the
court. If you are a person interested in the
estate, you may file with the court a Request for
Special Notice (form DE-154) of the filing of an
inventory and appraisal of estate assets or of
any petition or account as provided in Probate
Code section 1250. A Request for Special
Notice form is available from the court clerk.

Attorney for petitioner:
MITCHELL M GASWIRTH ESQ

SBN 105778
PROSKAUER ROSE LLP
2049 CENTURY PARK E

STE 3200
LOS ANGELES CA 90067

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015223569. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Baja Fresh Los
Feliz, 2921 N. Los Feliz Blvd., Los Angeles CA
90039/13886 Plumrose Place, Chino Hills CA 91709. NRV
Eateries, 13886 Plumrose Place, Chino Hills CA 91709.
This business is conducted by: a corporation. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Vijay Mallik, Secretary. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 08/27/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015223607. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Baja Fresh
Toluca Lake, 10760 Riverside Drive, Toluca Lake CA 91602.
NRV Eateries, 13886 Plumrose Place, Chino Hills CA
91709. This business is conducted by: a corporation. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Vijay Mallik, Secretary. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 08/27/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015224531. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Aria London
Ventures; Bijoux by Aria London, 13041 Oxnard St., #8,
Valley Glen CA 91401. Courtney Black, 13041 Oxnard St.,
#8, Valley Glen CA 91401. This business is conducted by:
an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 01/01/2011. Signed: Courtney Black, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 08/28/2015. NOTICE -

This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015227287. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Newman 14
Long Beach, 3428 S. Centinela Ave Suite 4, Los Angeles
CA 90066/PO Box 642935, Los Angeles CA 90064. N PH
Lee, 3428 S. Centinela Ave Suite 4, Los Angeles CA 90066.
This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: N PH Lee, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/01/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015229338. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Hell Yeah
Bookkeeping; Hell Yeah Taxes, Paco Nicole, 1660 Lyman
Place Apt. 1, Los Angeles CA 90027. Hell Yeah Group, Inc.,
1660 Lyman Place Apt. 1, Los Angeles CA 90027. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Nicole De Leon, President. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/03/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015230435. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Everest
Limousine, 36523 Ranch House St., Murrieta CA
92563/25060 Hancock Ave, Murrieta, CA 92562. Issa
Eghniem, 36523 Ranch House St., Murrieta CA 92563. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Issa
Eghniem, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all information
in the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/04/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in this state of
a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of another
under federal, state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15
and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231186. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Finance
Automotors, 8925 Sepulveda Blvd. #109, North Hills CA
91343. Alejandra Moreno, 8925 Sepulveda Blvd. #109,
North Hills CA 91343. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Alejandra Moreno, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231209. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Totally Ink
Screen Printing, 18606 Parthenia St., #1-2, Northridge CA
91324. Juan A. Navarrete, 16930 Blackhawk Street, Apt.
25, Granada Hills CA 91344. This business is conducted by:
an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 01/01/2010. Signed: Juan A. Navarrete, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231210. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Mission Hills
Mailboxes; Premier Laser Works, 10201 Sepulveda Blvd.,
Mission Hills CA 91345. Gerardo Martinez, 10546 Kewen
Ave., Pacoima CA 91331. This business is conducted by:
an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Gerardo Martinez, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015231238. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Hip Hop
Anywhere, 2600 North Grandee Avenue, Compton CA
90222. Scipio Stubbs III, 2600 North Grandee Avenue,
Compton CA 90222. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Scipio Stubbs III, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/04/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)

Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015232641. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Vanilla
Memories; Baddest Gal, 3310 W. Adams Blvd. 309, Los
Angeles CA 90018. Jinny Jung Yeon Hugh, 3310 W. Adams
Blvd. 309, Los Angeles CA 90018. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Jinny Jung Yeon Hugh,
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/08/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015234207. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Ideal California
Insurance Agency, 928 N. San Fernando Blvd., Suite J252,
Burbank CA 91504. Sean S. Simonyan, 11308 Elkwood St.,
Sun Valley CA 91352. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 09/02/2010. Signed: Sean S. Simonyan, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/10/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015234910. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: RPR Funding,
1476 South Norton, Los Angeles CA 90019. Ronald Phillip
Rogers, 1476 South Norton, Los Angeles CA 90019. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Ronald Phillip Rogers, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/10/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015235354. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Jason Segel
Productions, 11766 Wilshire Blvd., 9th Floor, Los Angeles
CA 90025. The Jason Segel Company, 11766 Wilshire
Blvd., 9th Floor, Los Angeles CA 90025. This business is
conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: 4/28/2010. Signed: Samuel J.
Levin, CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/11/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236299. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Bixby
Executive Center; BEC, 4401 N. Atlantic Avenue Suite 200,
Long Beach CA 90807. Milton C. Otis, Trustee, 4401 N.
Atlantic Avenue Suite 200, Long Beach CA 90807. This
business is conducted by: a trust. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: 5/24/2000.
Signed: Milton C. Otis, Trustee of the Otis Trust, dated
9-1-88. Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/15/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236443. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Easy Does It
Handyman Services, 2824 Broadway, Santa Monica CA
90404. Ruben Chavez, 2824 Broadway, Santa Monica CA
90404. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Ruben Chavez, owner. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236450. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Anna Hoffman
Landscape Architecture, 8748 Melrose Avenue, West
Hollywood CA 90069. Anna Hoffman, 705 N. Monterey
Street, #201, Alhambra CA 91801. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Anna Hoffman, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236481. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Simple
Computer & Network Solutions; Simple C&N Solutions,
2117 Vanderbilt Lane, Redondo Beach CA 90278. Henry
Albert Quijada, 2117 Vanderbilt Lane, Redondo Beach CA
90278. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the

fictitious business name or names listed herein on:
09/01/2015. Signed: Henry Albert Quijada, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015236800. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: I.D.E.A.
Personal Transformations, 2130 Plaza del Amo, #156,
Torrance CA 90501. Joseph Alan Gagner, 2130 Plaza del
Amo, #156, Torrance CA 90501. This business is conducted
by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Joseph Alan Gagner, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015237324. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: My Blinds Co.,
885 Helmsdale Ave., La Puente CA 91744. William Guo,
885 Helmsdale Ave., La Puente CA 91744. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: William Guo, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015238104. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: BBC Equities;
Bixby Business Center, 4401 N. Atlantic Avenue Suite 200,
Long Beach CA 90807. Milton C. Otis, Trustee, Otis Family
Trust II dated 12-12-12, 4401 N. Atlantic Avenue Suite 200,
Long Beach CA 90807; James M. Otis, Trustee, Living Trust
of J.M. Otis dated 9-1-88. This business is conducted by: a
general partnership. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: 10/01/1996. Signed: James M. Otis,
Trustee, Partner. Registrant(s) declared that all information
in the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/15/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in this state of
a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of another
under federal, state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15
and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015238579. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Renee
Brookdale Photography; Brookdale Studios, 1151 E. 84th
Pl, Los Angeles CA 90001; Megan Kelley, 1151 E. 84th Pl,
Los Angeles CA 90001. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 01/01/15. Signed: Megan Kelley, CEO/owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/15/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015238840. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Equal Vision
Insurance & Financial Services, 3711 Long Beach Blvd.,
Ste. 722, Long Beach CA 90807. The Solomon Dynasty
Inc., 3711 Long Beach Blvd., Ste. 722, Long Beach CA
90807. This business is conducted by: a corporation. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Duane E. White, CEO. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/15/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015239541. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: The Attic
Doctors, 743 S. State College Blvd. #76, Fullerton CA
92831. Mark Dawson, 743 S. State College Blvd. #76,
Fullerton CA 92831. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Mark Dawson, owner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/16/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015239796. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: California
Hijama Clinic, 18726 Western Ave. Ste. #204, Gardena CA
90248-3813/13633 Inglewood Ave., Hawthorne CA 90250.
Jamil Khan, 16601 Yukon Ave., Torrance CA 90504. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Jamil Khan, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/16/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
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the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015239971. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Transviolet
Partnership, 9171 Wilshire Blvd. Ste. 300, Beverly Hills CA
90210. Sarah McTaggart, 9171 Wilshire Blvd. Ste. 300,
Beverly Hills CA 90210; Jonathan Garcia, 9171 Wilshire
Blvd. Ste. 300, Beverly Hills CA 90210; Michael Panek,
9171 Wilshire Blvd. Ste. 300, Beverly Hills CA 90210; Jay
McCarthy, 9171 Wilshire Blvd. Ste. 300, Beverly Hills CA
90210. This business is conducted by: a general
partnership. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 09/11/2015. Signed: Sarah McTaggart, General
Partner. Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/16/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015239972. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Moveology,
553 N. Pacific Coast Hwy, Ste. B-332, Redondo Beach CA
90277. Tonya Leah Stenlake, 1816 Hermosa Ave., #1,
Hermosa Beach CA 90254. This business is conducted by:
an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Tonya Leah Stenlake, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/16/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015239973. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: JLJ
Consulting, 10236 Farralone Avenue, Chatsworth CA
91311/PO Box 5643, Chatsworth CA 91313. Jenny L.
Ponzuric, 10236 Farralone Avenue, Chatsworth CA 91311.
This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on:
01/10/2013. Signed: Jenny L. Ponzuric, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/16/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015239977. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Socal
Locations, 28040 Concord Avenue, Santa Clarita CA
91384. Robert L. Dohan, 6240 Tapia Drive Unit E, Malibu
CA 90265; Felisa Dee Richards, 28040 Concord Avenue,
Santa Clarita CA 91384. This business is conducted by: an
unincorporated association other than a partnership. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Felisa Dee Richards, general partner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/16/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015240187. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: S.S. Yang &
Co, 15303 Ventura Blvd., Suite 850, Sherman Oaks CA
91403. Black Onyx Capital Management LLC, 15303
Ventura Blvd., Suite 850, Sherman Oaks CA 91403. This
business is conducted by: a limited liability company. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Camilo Concha, CEO. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/17/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Statement of Abandonment of Use of Fictitious Business
Name: 2015240237. Current file: 2015024314. The
following person has abandoned the use of the fictitious
business name: Beauty of Gratitude, 3518 N. Mills Avenue,
Claremont CA 91711. Shirley Yen, 260 Viewpointe Lane,
Walnut CA 91789. The fictitious business name referred to
above was filed on: 01/29/2015, in the County of Los
Angeles. This business is conducted by: an individual.
Signed: Shirley Yen, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/17/2015. Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Statement of Abandonment of Use of Fictitious Business
Name: 2015240263. Current file: 2014323277. The
following person has abandoned the use of the fictitious
business name: Beauty of Gratitude, 260 Viewpointe Lane,
Walnut CA 91789. Shirley Yen, 260 Viewpointe Lane,
Walnut CA 91789. The fictitious business name referred to
above was filed on: 11/13/2014, in the County of Los
Angeles. This business is conducted by: an individual.
Signed: Shirley Yen, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/17/2015. Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015240337. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Notice
Magazine, 8424 Santa Monica Blvd., Ste. 117, West
Hollywood CA 90069-4267/145 South Doheny Dr. 302, Los
Angeles CA 90048. Sonya Martin, 145 South Doheny Dr.
302, Los Angeles CA 90048. This business is conducted by:

an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Sonya Martin, owner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/17/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015240432. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Henry Tour,
12129 Ramona Blvd., El Monte CA 91732. Hongyi Nie,
12129 Ramona Blvd., El Monte CA 91732. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Hongyi Nie, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/17/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015240450. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Martel Royale
Apartments, 1615 N. Martel Ave., Los Angeles CA 90046.
Steven and Esther Dula, 1139 S. Weatherly Dr., Los
Angeles CA 90035. This business is conducted by: a
married couple. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 12/10/1981. Signed: Steven and Esther Dula,
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/17/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015240576. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Pros & Cons
Branded Lifestyle, 3019 S. Flower St., Los Angeles CA
90007. William Adrian Bennington, 3019 S. Flower St., Los
Angeles CA 90007. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: William Adrian Bennington, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/17/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015240618. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: ReportIntel;
ReportIntel.com, 21000 Devonshire St. #102a, Chatsworth
CA 91311. ECreditLending, Inc., 21000 Devonshire St.
#102a, Chatsworth CA 91311. This business is conducted
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Elizabeth Rezvan, President.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/17/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015241087. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Sinatra
Smoke, 11338 Burbank Blvd., Suite A, North Hollywood CA
91601. Lusik Karapetyan, 11757 Saticoy Street, North
Hollywood CA 91605. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 09/10/15. Signed: Lusik Karapetyan, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/17/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015241088. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: French
Quarter Bar & Grill; French Quarter Restaurant, French
Quarter Nightclub, 16728 Bellflower Blvd., Bellflower CA
90706. The French Quarter Bar & Grill, LLC, 16728
Bellflower Blvd., Bellflower CA 90706. This business is
conducted by: a limited liability company. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Ernest McIntyre, Managing Member. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/17/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015241089. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Webster
Communications; Digital Sound Recording, 607 North
Avenue 64, Los Angeles CA 90042. George V. Webster, Jr.,
6323 Repton St., Los Angeles CA 90042. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: June 1, 1976. Signed: George V.
Webster, Jr, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/17/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business

Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015241099. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: DFY; Ashley
Hill, 4435 Alla Road Unit 4, Marina del Rey CA 90292.
Timothy R. Brown, 4435 Alla Road Unit 4, Marina del Rey
CA 90292. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: 8/15/15.
Signed: Timothy R. Brown, owner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/17/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015241100. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Super Carpet
and Upholstery Steam Cleaning, 2934 1/2 Beverly Glen
Cir., #363, Los Angeles CA 90077. Yuval Moshe, 2934 1/2
Beverly Glen Cir., #363, Los Angeles CA 90077. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Yuval Moshe, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/17/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015241267. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Strategic
Enforcers, 10522 Spy Glass Hill Road, Whittier CA 90601.
Brian Wall, 10522 Spy Glass Hill Road, Whittier CA 90601.
This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Brian Wall, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/18/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Statement of Abandonment of Use of Fictitious Business
Name: 2015241674. Current file: 2013104263. The
following person has abandoned the use of the fictitious
business name: REH Property Management, 1517 Fair
Oaks Ave. #B, South Pasadena CA 91030. Real Estate
Heaven Corp., 1517 Fair Oaks Ave. #B, South Pasadena
CA 91030. The fictitious business name referred to above
was filed on: May 20, 2013, in the County of Los Angeles.
This business is conducted by: a corporation. Signed:
Robert E. Silva, Secretary. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/18/2015. Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015241972. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Ketzaal, 8306
Wilshire Blvd. #825, Beverly Hills CA 90211. Ketzaal LLC,
8306 Wilshire Blvd. #825, Beverly Hills CA 90211. This
business is conducted by: a limited liability company. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Kimberly Montenegro, CEO. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/18/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015241974. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Triple 7
Professional Services, 6606 1/2 King Ave., Bell CA
90201-2613/PO Box 39391, Downey CA 90239. Ismael
Rangel, 6606 1/2 King Ave., Bell CA 90201-2613. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Ismael Rangel, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/18/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015241988. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Think Big
Dream Big, Think Big Dream Big Photography, Think Big
Dream Big Apparel, 1207 1/2 E. 76th St., Los Angeles CA
90001. DeJohn Anderson, 1207 1/2 E. 76th St., Los
Angeles CA 90001. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: DeJohn Anderson, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/18/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015241106. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: AV All Vehicle
Auto Detail, 721 W. Avenue E, Lancaster CA 93534. Lori
Michelle Allen, 721 W. Avenue E, Lancaster CA 93534. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)

commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Lori
Michelle Allen, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/18/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015242172. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Wish I Was A
Fish Music; Relevé Records, Magenta Music, Wish I Was A
Fish Music Publishing, 149 South Barrington Avenue #252,
Los Angeles CA 90049. Jasmine Chadwick, 149 South
Barrington Avenue #252, Los Angeles CA 90049. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Jasmine Chadwick, president/owner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/18/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015242183. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: California
Optometric Center, 18627 Pioneer Blvd., Artesia CA 90701.
California Optometric Center, 18627 Pioneer Blvd., Artesia
CA 90701. This business is conducted by: a corporation.
The Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under
the fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Sahil Anup Dosaj, CEO. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/18/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015242318. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Beetlejuice
Cold Pressed Juicery, 6200 Hazeltine Ave. #L, Van Nuys
CA 91401. Amor Montes de Oca, 6200 Hazeltine Ave. #L,
Van Nuys CA 91401. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Amor Montes de Oca, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015242548. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: NOVA Center,
22041 Clarendon St., Woodland Hills CA 91367. Float
Centers LLC, 22041 Clarendon St., Woodland Hills CA
91367. This business is conducted by: a limited liability
company. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 09/04/2015. Signed: Lisa Bongi, Manager.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015242550. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Cinecam
Aerial, 8915 Owensmouth Ave., Apt. #247, Canoga Park
CA 91304. Leonard Ross Schway, 8915 Owensmouth Ave.,
Apt. #247, Canoga Park CA 91304. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Leonard Ross Schway,
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/21/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015242551. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Glorious Lyons
Productions, 528 Palisades Dr., #190, Pacific Palisades CA
90272. Karen Lyons, 528 Palisades Dr., #190, Pacific
Palisades CA 90272. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 09/16/2015. Signed: Karen Lyons, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015242568. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Quha USA,
3068 Gracia St., Los Angeles CA 90039. Grasp Assistive
Technologies, 3068 Gracia St., Los Angeles CA 90039. This
business is conducted by: a limited liability company. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Margaret Mahoney, owner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business

Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015242924. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: C&M Massage
Therapy, 4810 W. 132nd St., Hawthorne CA 90250. Monica
Zelaya, 3355 W. 147th St., Hawthorne CA 90250. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Monica Zelaya, Massage Therapist. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015243051. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Song & Pen;
Song and Pen, 222 Idaho Ave. Apt. 7, Santa Monica CA
90403. Julie Dwyer Brody, 222 Idaho Ave. Apt. 7, Santa
Monica CA 90403. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Julie Dwyer Brody, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015243092. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Interim
Healthcare of Santa Monica, 1505 4th Street Suite 206,
Santa Monica CA 90401. Trusted Care Home Health Corp,
1505 4th Street Suite 206, Santa Monica CA 90401. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Jay
Alfonso, CEO. Registrant(s) declared that all information in
the statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with
the County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/21/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015243350. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: M.S.
Consulting Engineering, 12631 Imperial Hwy E-125, Santa
Fe Springs, CA 90670. Zhenyu Song, 12540 Destino St.,
Cerritos CA 90703. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Zhenyu Song, owner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015243351. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: KW Foothills;
KW College Park, Keller Williams Foothills, Portfolio
Properties College Park, 100 N. Citrus Street, #160, West
Covina CA 91791. Rock The Valley Holdings, Inc., 100 N.
Citrus Street, #160, West Covina CA 91791. This business
is conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Eric
Copper, President. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Statement of Abandonment of Use of Fictitious Business
Name: 2015243352. Current file: 2012189997. The
following person has abandoned the use of the fictitious
business name: Vibrant Living Wellness Center, 510
Foothill Ave., Sierra Madre CA 91024. Tina Paul, 510
Foothill Ave., Sierra Madre CA 91024. The fictitious
business name referred to above was filed on: 09/21/2012,
in the County of Los Angeles. This business is conducted
by: an individual. Signed: Tina Paul, owner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/21/2015. Published: 09/26/15,
10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015243364. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Smooth Jazz,
4200 Sepulveda Blvd. #102, Culver City CA 90230.
Telewise LLC, 4200 Sepulveda Blvd. #102, Culver City CA
90230. This business is conducted by: a limited liability
company. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: January 1, 2015. Signed: Dexter Hutchison,
Manager. Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/21/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015243365. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Herbals &
Beyond, 5668 East 61st Street, Commerce CA 90040/6130
Canterbury Dr., #305, Culver City CA 90230. New Body
Distribution, LLC, 5668 East 61st Street, Commerce CA
90040.

This business is conducted by: a limited liability company.
The Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under
the fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Cameron Moore, Managing Member. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015243366. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: New Earth
Productions, 5541 Laurel Canyon Blvd., #41, Valley Village
CA 91607. Sarah T. Lewis, 5541 Laurel Canyon Blvd., #41,
Valley Village CA 91607. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: 9/21/2015. Signed: Sarah T. Lewis, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015243750. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: EWNS
Trading, 1249 Nashville Court, Pomona CA 91768. Javier
Torrez Plascencia, 1249 Nashville Court, Pomona CA
91768. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Javier Torrez Plascencia, CEO. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/22/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date it was filed
on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself authorize the
use in this state of a fictitious business name in violation of
the rights of another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015243829. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: DCP
Properties, 400 W. Rosecrans Avenue, Gardena CA 90248.
Seamus McCullough, 400 W. Rosecrans Avenue, Gardena
CA 90248, Susan McCullough, 400 W. Rosecrans Avenue,
Gardena CA 90248, Elias McCullough, 400 W. Rosecrans
Avenue, Gardena CA 90248. This business is conducted
by: a general partnership. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Seamus McCullough,
partner. Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/22/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed
prior to that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015244011. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Diamond Soul
Hypnosis, 16055 Ventura Boulevard 10th Floor, Suite 1010,
Encino CA 91436. Diamond Soul Hypnosis, LLC, 16055
Ventura Boulevard 10th Floor, Suite 1010, Encino CA
91436. This business is conducted by: a limited liability
company. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: Zachary M. Bradley, owner/member.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/22/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015244226. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Assist You File
Income Tax Services, 611 W. 27th Street, Long Beach CA
90806. Javier Merino, 611 W. 27th Street, Long Beach CA
90806. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Javier Merino, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/22/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015244444. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Independent
Medical Assistance, 3053 Rancho Vista Blvd., Suite H-126,
Palmdale CA 93551. John Nicholson, 3750 Cocina Ln,
Palmdale CA 93551. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or names listed
herein on: n/a. Signed: John Nicholson, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/22/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious business name
in violation of the rights of another under federal, state or
common law (see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15, 10/10/15 and 10/17/15.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 2015245263. The
following person(s) is/are doing business as: Jill of All
Trades, 5731 Camerford Ave #1, Los Angeles CA 90038.
Lissete Rodriguez, 5731 Camerford Ave #1, Los Angeles
CA 90038. This business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Lissete Rodriguez, owner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and correct. This
statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
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County on: 09/23/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was filed on, in
the office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date. The filing
of this statement does not of itself authorize the use in this
state of a fictitious business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see Section
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 09/26/15, 10/03/15,
10/10/15 and 10/17/15.

APN: 4267-024-053 TS No:
CA08002143-14-1 TO No: 09-8-437959
NOTICE OF TRUSTEE’S SALE YOU ARE
IN DEFAULT UNDER A DEED OF TRUST
DATED May 4, 2006.  UNLESS YOU TAKE
ACTION TO PROTECT YOUR PROPERTY,
IT MAY BE SOLD AT A PUBLIC SALE.  IF
YOU NEED AN EXPLANATION OF THE
NATURE OF THE PROCEEDINGS
AGAINST YOU, YOU SHOULD CONTACT
A LAWYER. On October 29, 2015 at 09:00
AM, Vineyard Ballroom, Doubletree Hotel
Los Angeles-Norwalk, 13111 Sycamore
Drive, Norwalk, CA 90650, MTC Financial
Inc. dba Trustee Corps, as the duly
Appointed Trustee, under and pursuant to
the power of sale contained in that certain
Deed of Trust Recorded on May 15, 2006 as
Instrument No. 06 1063758 of official
records in the Office of the Recorder of Los
Angeles County, California, executed by
DEBORAH J HARRINGTON, AN
UNMARRIED WOMAN, as Trustor(s), in
favor of MORTGAGE ELECTRONIC
REGISTRATION SYSTEMS, INC. as
nominee for COUNTRYWIDE BANK, N.A.
as Beneficiary, WILL SELL AT PUBLIC
AUCTION TO THE HIGHEST BIDDER, in
lawful money of the United States, all
payable at the time of sale, that certain
property situated in said County, California
describing the land therein as: AS MORE
FULLY DESCRIBED IN SAID DEED OF
TRUST The property heretofore described is
being sold “as is”.  The street address and
other common designation, if any, of the real
property described above is purported to be:
1517 HARVARD STREET # 3, SANTA
MONICA, CA 90404-3565 The undersigned
Trustee disclaims any liability for any
incorrectness of the street address and
other common designation, if any, shown
herein. Said sale will be made without
covenant or warranty, express or implied,
regarding title, possession, or
encumbrances, to pay the remaining
principal sum of the Note(s) secured by said
Deed of Trust, with interest thereon, as
provided in said Note(s), advances if any,
under the terms of the Deed of Trust,
estimated fees, charges and expenses of
the Trustee and of the trusts created by said
Deed of Trust. The total amount of the
unpaid balance of the obligations secured by
the property to be sold and reasonable
estimated costs, expenses and advances at
the time of the initial publication of this
Notice of Trustee’s Sale is estimated to be
$582,866.07 (Estimated).  However,
prepayment premiums, accrued interest and
advances will increase this figure prior to
sale.  Beneficiary’s bid at said sale may
include all or part of said amount.  In addition
to cash, the Trustee will accept a cashier’s
check drawn on a state or national bank, a
check drawn by a state or federal credit
union or a check drawn by a state or federal
savings and loan association, savings
association or savings bank specified in
Section 5102 of the California Financial
Code and authorized to do business in
California, or other such funds as may be
acceptable to the Trustee.  In the event
tender other than cash is accepted, the
Trustee may withhold the issuance of the
Trustee’s Deed Upon Sale until funds
become available to the payee or endorsee
as a matter of right.  The property offered for
sale excludes all funds held on account by
the property receiver, if applicable. If the
Trustee is unable to convey title for any
reason, the successful bidder’s sole and
exclusive remedy shall be the return of
monies paid to the Trustee and the
successful bidder shall have no further
recourse. Notice to Potential Bidders If you
are considering bidding on this property lien,
you should understand that there are risks
involved in bidding at a Trustee auction.  You
will be bidding on a lien, not on the property
itself.  Placing the highest bid at a Trustee
auction does not automatically entitle you to
free and clear ownership of the property. You
should also be aware that the lien being
auctioned off may be a junior lien.  If you are

the highest bidder at the auction, you are or
may be responsible for paying off all liens
senior to the lien being auctioned off, before
you can receive clear title to the property.
You are encouraged to investigate the
existence, priority, and size of outstanding
liens that may exist on this property by
contacting the county recorder’s office or a
title insurance company, either of which may
charge you a fee for this information.  If you
consult either of these resources, you
should be aware that the same Lender may
hold more than one mortgage or Deed of
Trust on the property. Notice to Property
Owner The sale date shown on this Notice of
Sale may be postponed one or more times
by the Mortgagee, Beneficiary, Trustee, or a
court, pursuant to Section 2924g of the
California Civil Code.  The law requires that
information about Trustee Sale
postponements be made available to you
and to the public, as a courtesy to those not
present at the sale.  If you wish to learn
whether your sale date has been postponed,
and, if applicable, the rescheduled time and
date for the sale of this property, you may
call Auction.com at 800.280.2832 for
information regarding the Trustee’s Sale or
visit the Internet Web site address
www.Auction.com for information regarding
the sale of this property, using the file
number assigned to this case,
CA08002143-14-1.  Information about
postponements that are very short in
duration or that occur close in time to the
scheduled sale may not immediately be
reflected in the telephone information or on
the Internet Web site.  The best way to verify
postponement information is to attend the
scheduled sale. Date: September 24, 2015
MTC Financial Inc. dba Trustee Corps TS
No. CA08002143-14-1 17100 Gillette Ave,
Irvine, CA 92614 949-252-8300 TDD:
866-660-4288 Miguel Ochoa, Authorized
Signatory SALE INFORMATION CAN BE
OBTAINED ONLINE AT www.Auction.com
FOR AUTOMATED SALES INFORMATION
PLEASE CALL: Auction.com at
800.280.2832 MTC Financial Inc. dba
Trustee Corps MAY BE ACTING AS A DEBT
COLLECTOR ATTEMPTING TO COLLECT
A DEBT. ANY INFORMATION OBTAINED
MAY BE USED FOR THAT PURPOSE.
Order no. CA15-003414-1, Pub Dates,
10/03/2015, 10/10/2015, 10/17/2015.

NOTICE OF PETITION TO ADMINISTER
ESTATE OF:

VALERIE JOSEPH
CASE NO. BP166941

To all heirs, beneficiaries, creditors,
contingent creditors, and persons who may
otherwise be interested in the WILL or
estate, or both of VALERIE JOSEPH.
A PETITION FOR PROBATE has been filed
by MARY BETH JOSEPH in the Superior
Court of California, County of LOS
ANGELES.
THE PETITION FOR PROBATE requests
that MARY BETH JOSEPH be appointed as
personal representative to administer the
estate of the decedent.
THE PETITION requests the decedent’s
WILL and codicils, if any, be admitted to
probate. The WILL and any codicils are
available for examination in the file kept by
the court. 
THE PETITION requests authority to
administer the estate under the Independent
Administration of Estates Act . (This
authority will allow the personal
representative to take many actions without
obtaining court approval. Before taking
certain very important actions, however, the
personal representative will be required to
give notice to interested persons unless they
have waived notice or consented to the
proposed action.) The independent
administration authority will be granted
unless an interested person files an
objection to the petition and shows good
cause why the court should not grant the
authority.
A HEARING on the petition will be held in
this court as follows: 10/28/15 at 8:30AM in
Dept. 79 located at 111 N. HILL ST., LOS
ANGELES, CA 90012
IF YOU OBJECT to the granting of the
petition, you should appear at the hearing
and state your objections or file written
objections with the court before the hearing.
Your appearance may be in person or by
your attorney.
IF YOU ARE A CREDITOR or a contingent
creditor of the decedent, you must file your
claim with the court and mail a copy to the
personal representative appointed by the

court within the later of either (1) four months
from the date of first issuance of letters to a
general personal representative, as defined
in section 58(b) of the California Probate
Code, or (2) 60 days from the date of mailing
or personal delivery to you of a notice under
section 9052 of the California Probate Code. 
Other California statutes and legal authority
may affect your rights as a creditor. You may
want to consult with an attorney
knowledgeable in California law.
YOU MAY EXAMINE the file kept by the
court. If you are a person interested in the
estate, you may file with the court a Request
for Special Notice (form DE-154) of the filing
of an inventory and appraisal of estate
assets or of any petition or account as
provided in Probate Code section 1250. A
Request for Special Notice form is available
from the court clerk.
In Pro Per Petitioner
MARY BETH JOSEPH
103 PINE TREE ROAD
PAOLI PA 19301
10/3, 10/10, 10/17/15

CNS-2801349#

Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015229824. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Resolute Body; Tumble Grey,
12502  Sarah St., Studio City CA 91604. Juliet
Jones, 12502  Sarah St., Studio City CA 91604.
This business is conducted by: an individual.
The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Juliet
Jones, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/03/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the
County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015232992. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Submit66 Entertainment,
18002 E. Benbow St., Covina CA 91001.
Chauncey Wright, 537 Vermont Ave., Altadena
CA 91001. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Chauncey Wright, owner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/09/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires
five years from the date it was filed on, in the
office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of
itself authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015235327. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Ronin BBQ Teriyaki, 8250
Painter Ave., Whittier CA 90602. AVG Capital,
Inc., 3579 Foothill Blvd., #167, Pasadena CA
91107. This business is conducted by: a
corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Victor Lee, Secretary. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/11/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires
five years from the date it was filed on, in the
office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of
itself authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015236758. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Spotlight Media
International, 6303 Owensmouth Ave., Suite
1000, Woodland Hills CA 91367. Walter A
Cueva, 778 Ashland Ave., Simi Valley CA 93065.
This business is conducted by: an individual.
The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Walter A
Cueva, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/14/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the
County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015239425. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: GJM Association, 3766
Arlington Ave., Los Angeles CA 90018. Gloria
McMillan-Floyd, 3766 Arlington Ave., Los
Angeles CA 90018. This business is conducted
by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Gloria McMillan-Floyd, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/16/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date
it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must

be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015240755. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: American Cannabis
Company, 4632 Santa Monica Blvd., #2001, Los
Angeles CA 90029. Jaime Moreno, 4632 Santa
Monica Blvd., #2001, Los Angeles CA 90029.
This business is conducted by: an individual.
The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: August 1, 2006. Signed:
Jaime Moreno, owner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/17/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires
five years from the date it was filed on, in the
office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of
itself authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015241555. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Med-Care RX Pharmacy,
14550 Haynes Street, Ste. 200A, Van Nuys CA
91411/20501 Ventura Blvd., Ste. 392, Woodland
Hills CA 91364. Vita Care, Inc., 20501 Ventura
Blvd., Ste. 392, Woodland Hills CA 91364. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Mohammad
Hassani, President. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/18/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement expires
five years from the date it was filed on, in the
office of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious
Business Name Statement must be filed prior to
that date. The filing of this statement does not of
itself authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015241860. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: K-Works, 2 Ravencrest
Circle, Pomona CA 91766. Rey Natividad, 2
Ravencrest Circle, Pomona CA 91766. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Rey Natividad,
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/18/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the
County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015241935. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Prix Fixe Consulting, 1213
Venice Blvd. Apt. 15, Los Angeles CA 90291.
Ilias Gahlings Investments, 1213 Venice Blvd.
Apt. 15, Los Angeles CA 90291. This business is
conducted by: a limited liability company. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Ilias C. Gahlings,
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/18/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the
County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015242120. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Vargas Services, 10949
Pioneer Boulevard #6, Santa Fe Springs CA
90670. Isabel Vargas De Jackson, 90670 10949
Pioneer Boulevard #6, Santa Fe Springs CA
90670. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Isabel Vargas De Jackson, owner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/18/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was
filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be
filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015243000. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Aware CN Solutions, 2117
Vanderbilt Lane, Redondo Beach CA 90278.
Henry Albert Quijada, 
2117 Vanderbilt Lane, Redondo Beach CA
90278; Alan Roa, 13003 S. Carlton Ave., Los
Angeles CA 90061. This business is conducted
by: a general partnership. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: 9-15-2015. Signed: Henry Albert Quijada,
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE -

This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the
County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015243108. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Murderous Media, 4879
Fountain Ave., #52, Los Angeles CA 90029.
Toumaria E. Archie, 4879 Fountain Ave., #52,
Los Angeles CA 90029. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: 01/11/2001. Signed: Toumaria E. Archie,
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the
County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015243128. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Command-P Studio, 1950 S.
Santa Fe Av #203, Los Angeles CA 90021/3535
Copeland Pl, Los Angeles CA 90032. Steven S.
Daly, 3535 Copeland Pl, Los Angeles CA 90032.
This business is conducted by: an individual.
The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Steven S.
Daly, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the
County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015243268. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: PBK Notary Public Services,
3250 Wilshire Blvd., Suite 1900, Los Angeles CA
90010/202 N. Clark Dr., Apt. 101, Beverly Hills
CA 90211. Peyman Benjamin Kohanbash, 202
N. Clark Dr., Apt. 101, Beverly Hills CA 90211.
This business is conducted by: an individual.
The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Peyman
Benjamin Kohanbash, president/owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date
it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015243342. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: RL Lubrications &
Fabrication, 826 W. Mines Ave., Montebello CA
90640. LFC Manufacturing, Inc., 826 W. Mines
Ave., Montebello CA 90640. This business is
conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: n/a. Signed: Fernando Leal, CEO.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/21/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date
it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015244423. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Quest Auto Group, 5250 W.
Century Blvd. Ste. 203, Los Angeles CA 90045.
Cesar Leyva, 5250 W. Century Blvd. Ste. 203,
Los Angeles CA 90045. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: n/a. Signed: Cesar Leyva, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/22/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date
it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015245000. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Constant Coyote Contracts,
450 S. La Fayette Park Pl., #205, Los Angeles
CA 90057. Tasha Salisbury, 450 S. La Fayette
Park Pl., #205, Los Angeles CA 90057. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Tasha Salisbury,
CEO. Registrant(s) declared that all information
in the statement is true and correct. This

statement is filed with the County Clerk of Los
Angeles County on: 09/23/2015. NOTICE - This
fictitious name statement expires five years from
the date it was filed on, in the office of the
County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015246214. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Sell It Short, 14724 Ventura
Boulevard, Suite 503, Sherman Oaks CA 91403.
Marc J Schwartz, 14724 Ventura Boulevard,
Suite 503, Sherman Oaks CA 91403. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Marc J Schwartz,
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/23/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the
County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015246215. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Conditbar Group; Foothillday
Online, Summer Fiction, Mega Poster, LA Super,
Ruby International, Sapphire Group, Lucky
Stone, Hyper Loop, Blue Droplet, Vege Power,
Trible Fav, Mario Collection, Ed Novelty, AMZ
King, Amber Startup, Deluxe Shop, 1313 John
Reed Ct., City of Industry CA 91745. New Dream
International, Inc., 1313 John Reed Ct., City of
Industry CA 91745. This business is conducted
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Gang Xiong, Secretary. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/23/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was
filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be
filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015246216. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Shippabo, 904 S. Canyon
Blvd., Unit D, Monrovia CA 91016. Galleon
Technology, Inc., 904 S. Canyon Blvd., Unit D,
Monrovia CA 91016. This business is conducted
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on:
07/22/2015. Signed: Calvin Lo, CFO.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/23/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the date
it was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk.
A new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015246385. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Industry Computer Solutions,
8010 Norton Ave., Apt. 10, West Hollywood CA
90046-5071. William R. Hardesty, 8010 Norton
Ave., Apt. 10, West Hollywood CA 90046-5071.
This business is conducted by: an individual.
The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: William R.
Hardesty, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/24/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the
County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015247547. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: JG Electric Services, 404 N.
Garfield Ave. Apt. B, Montebello CA 90640.
Alvarez Management Investment Enterprises,
Inc., 404 N. Garfield Ave. Apt. B, Montebello CA
90640. This business is conducted by: a
corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Jose Luis Gonzalez, CFO. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/24/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it was
filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be
filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015247970. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Nourished Baby, 2615 34th
St., Santa Monica CA 90405. Kristine Dowd,
2615 34th St., Santa Monica CA 90405. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The
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Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Kristine Dowd,
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/25/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five years
from the date it was filed on, in the office of the
County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law (see
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published:
10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015248006. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Sunshine Wang Fei, 5903
Shoshone Ave., Encino CA 91316. Sunshine
Wang Fei Inc., 5903 Shoshone Ave., Encino CA
91316. This business is conducted by: a
corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: 03/15. Signed:
Wei Lan Mo, President. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/25/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on,
in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be
filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015248044. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Michael Sharon Lighting
Design, 3855 Motor Ave. #101, Culver City CA
90232. Michael Sharon, 3855 Motor Ave. #101,
Culver City CA 90232. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: 09/18/2015. Signed: Michael Sharon,
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/25/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five
years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015248530. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Beauty Nails Spa, 6742
Laurel Canyon Blvd., North Hollywood CA
91606. Thinh Truong, 6742 Laurel Canyon
Blvd., North Hollywood CA 91606. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: 8/17/2010. Signed: Thinh
Truong, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/25/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five
years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015248680. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Image Sound & Motion; ISM
Agency, 2342 20th St. Front, Santa Monica CA
90405. Derek Lipman, 2342 20th St. Front,
Santa Monica CA 90405. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: n/a. Signed: Derek Lipman, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County
Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015248897. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Austin 24/7 Mobile Service,
346 Hauser Blvd. #428, Los Angeles CA 90036.
Yakir Cohen, 346 Hauser Blvd. #428, Los
Angeles CA 90036. This business is conducted
by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Yakir Cohen, owner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A
new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015248898. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Olive Alchemy, 4798 Regalo
Rd., Woodland Hills CA 91364. Armelle

Enterprises LLC, 4798 Regalo Rd., Woodland
Hills CA 91364. This business is conducted by:
a limited liability company. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: n/a. Signed: Selena O’Connor, Manager.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County
Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015248899. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Longlife Solutions, 9605
Canoga Ave., Chatsworth CA 91311. Herbal
Groups Inc., 9605 Canoga Ave., Chatsworth CA
91311. This business is conducted by: a
corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Keiri Imanishi, CFO. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/28/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on,
in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be
filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015248900. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: B Touch Service, 7871
Alabama Ave., #20, Canoga Park CA 91304.
Baldish Kaur Bhamrah, 7871 Alabama Ave.,
#20, Canoga Park CA 91304. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: n/a. Signed: Baldish Kaur Bhamrah, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County
Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015248945. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: US Voyagers, 15122 Lanfair
Ave. None, Lake Los Angeles CA 93535.
Bernard Blain, 15122 Lanfair Ave., Lake Los
Angeles CA 93535. This business is conducted
by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Bernard Blain, owner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A
new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015249250. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Vapetor; Vapetor.com, 3030
Passmore Dr., Los Angeles CA 90068. Robin
Christiansen, 3030 Passmore Dr., Los Angeles
CA 90068; Max Davids, 3030 Passmore Dr., Los
Angeles CA 90068. 
This business is conducted by: a general
partnership. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Robin Christiansen, Partner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A
new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015249252. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Producer Content, 427 North
Canon Dr., Suite 206, Beverly Hills CA 90210.
Matthew Shterenberg, 344 S. Doheny Dr.,
Beverly Hills CA 90211. Max Davids, 3030
Passmore Dr., Los Angeles CA 90068. This
business is conducted by: a general
partnership. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Matthew Shterenberg, Partner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A
new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,

10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015249349. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: K&K Import Export, 12959
Oxnard St., #2, Van Nuys CA 91401. Khachatur
Khachatryan, 12959 Oxnard St., #2, Van Nuys
CA 91401; Arthur Katabyan, 6126 Fulton Ave.
#2, Valley Glen CA 91401. This business is
conducted by: a general partnership. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Khachatur
Khachatryan, partner. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/28/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on,
in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be
filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015249413. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: GIV Productions, 1734
Topanga Skyline Dr. Unit A, Topanga CA
90290/PO Box 1203, Topanga CA 90290. Justin
J. Murphy, 1734 Topanga Skyline Dr. Unit A,
Topanga CA 90290; Robert Bradley IV, 4331
Ventura Canyon Ave., #15, Sherman Oaks CA
91423. This business is conducted by: a
general partnership. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: n/a. Signed: Justin J. Murphy, partner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County
Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015249491. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Tio Rico Te Ayuda; Tio Rico,
My Tio Rico, 3632 Imperial Highway, Lynwood
CA 90262. Tio Rico Te Ayuda California, Inc.,
3632 Imperial Highway, Lynwood CA 90262.
This business is conducted by: a corporation.
The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: 05/15/2014. Signed:
Brian Jackson, President. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A
new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015249784. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: DeLong Racing; Progressive
Painting, Country Girl Saloon, Country Girl –
Parking, 16654 Soledad Cyn. Rd., #229, Santa
Clarita CA 91387. Richard DeLong, 16654
Soledad Cyn. Rd., #229, Santa Clarita CA
91387. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: 09/25/15.
Signed: Richard DeLong, owner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A
new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015249785. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Duality Lighting, 11606 Clark
Street Unit D, Arcadia CA 91006. Brilliant LED
Corp., 11606 Clark Street Unit D, Arcadia CA
91006. This business is conducted by: a
corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Charles Kwan Ching Chan, CEO. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A
new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015249786. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Mali K, 510 W. 6th Street,
Suite 1022, Los Angeles CA 90014. Krikor
Malian, 6471 Greely Street, Tujunga CA 91042.
This business is conducted by: an individual.
The Registrant(s) commenced to transact
business under the fictitious business name or
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Krikor
Malian, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/28/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five

years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015249792. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: KNIGHT POS, Knight
Payment, Genie Foodie, 307 S. Reno St. 402,
Los Angeles CA 90057/645 W. 9th St., Ste.
110-310, Los Angeles CA 90015. Big Boss
Group LLC, 645 W. 9th St., Ste. 110-310, Los
Angeles CA 90015. This business is conducted
by: a limited liability company. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: n/a. Signed: Paula Brown, Managing
Member. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/28/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five
years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015249794. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Monterey Books, 107 E.
Garvey Ave., Monterey Park CA 91755. Seven
Books Inc., 107 E. Garvey Ave., Monterey Park
CA 91755. This business is conducted by: a
corporation. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: n/a. Signed:
Xueling Li, President. Registrant(s) declared
that all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/28/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on,
in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be
filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015249796. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Ubaldo Appliance, 217 N.
Sunset Ave., #89, West Covina CA 91790.
Ubaldo Melendez, 217 N. Sunset Ave., #89,
West Covina CA 91790. This business is
conducted by: an individual. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: n/a. Signed: Ubaldo Melendez, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/28/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County
Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015250085. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Regard Magazine LLC;
RegardMag.com, 8570 Whilshire Blvd. Ste. 240,
Beverly Hills CA 90211. Regard Magazine, LLC,
8570 Whilshire Blvd. Ste. 240, Beverly Hills CA
90211. This business is conducted by: a limited
liability company. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: 2010.
Signed: Valerie Noble, partner/president.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/29/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County
Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015250086. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Regard Style House,
RegardStyleHouse.com, 8570 Whilshire Blvd.
Ste. 240, Beverly Hills CA 90211/5619
Lankershim Blvd. #903, North Hollywood CA
91601. Regard Magazine, LLC, 8570 Whilshire
Blvd. Ste. 240, Beverly Hills CA 90211. This
business is conducted by: a limited liability
company. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: 2010. Signed:
Valerie Noble, partner/president. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/29/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A
new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015250321. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Hello Blondie Sweets, 12311
Washington Place, Unit D, Los Angeles CA
90066. James Rocchi, 12311 Washington

Place, Unit D, Los Angeles CA 90066. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: James Rocchi,
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/29/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five
years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015250397. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: ESP Contracting, 1010
Esplanade #2, Redondo Beach CA 90277.
Energy Service Partners, Inc., 1010 Esplanade
#2, Redondo Beach CA 90277. This business is
conducted by: a corporation. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: n/a. Signed: Gary Gietz, sole director.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/29/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County
Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015250708. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Lions Den Sporting Good,
540 Glenrock Avenue #9, Los Angeles CA
90024. Yildirim Ahmet Simsek, 540 Glenrock
Avenue #9, Los Angeles CA 90024. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Yildirim Ahmet
Simsek, owner. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/29/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five
years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015250710. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Gentle Naam, 1028 7th
Street, #103, Santa Monica CA 90403. Suzanne
Majure, 1028 7th Street, #103, Santa Monica
CA 90403. This business is conducted by: an
individual. The Registrant(s) commenced to
transact business under the fictitious business
name or names listed herein on: 01/01/2015.
Signed: Suzanne Majure, owner. Registrant(s)
declared that all information in the statement is
true and correct. This statement is filed with the
County Clerk of Los Angeles County on:
09/29/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious name
statement expires five years from the date it
was filed on, in the office of the County Clerk. A
new Fictitious Business Name Statement must
be filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015251072. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Massage Chair Relief,
19117 Bloomfield Ave., Cerritos CA 90703.
Massage Chair Relief of California, Inc., 19117
Bloomfield Ave., Cerritos CA 90703. This
business is conducted by: a corporation. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: 09/24/15. Signed: Alan
Weidner, President. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/29/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on,
in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be
filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015251658. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: WORLDRAX, WORLD RAX,
3388 S. Centinela Ave. Apt. 14, Los Angeles CA
90066. Nvard Khachatryan, 3388 S. Centinela
Ave. Apt. 14, Los Angeles CA 90066. This
business is conducted by: an individual. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: 09/30/15. Signed: Nvard
Khachatryan, owner. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/30/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on,
in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be
filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15. 

Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015251677. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: TL Shirts, 1801 Ocean Front
Walk #A, Venice CA 90291. Thermolife
International LLC, 1809 Ocean Front Walk,
Venice CA 90291. This business is conducted
by: a limited liability company. The Registrant(s)
commenced to transact business under the
fictitious business name or names listed herein
on: 12/31/2002. Signed: Ronald Kramer,
President. Registrant(s) declared that all
information in the statement is true and correct.
This statement is filed with the County Clerk of
Los Angeles County on: 09/30/2015. NOTICE -
This fictitious name statement expires five
years from the date it was filed on, in the office
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious Business
Name Statement must be filed prior to that date.
The filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015252109. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Gesto Group Construction,
918 11th St., #4, Santa Monica CA 90403.
Donatas Gestautas, 918 11th St., #4, Santa
Monica CA 90403. This business is conducted
by: an individual. The Registrant(s) commenced
to transact business under the fictitious
business name or names listed herein on: n/a.
Signed: Donatas Gestautas, owner.
Registrant(s) declared that all information in the
statement is true and correct. This statement is
filed with the County Clerk of Los Angeles
County on: 09/30/2015. NOTICE - This fictitious
name statement expires five years from the
date it was filed on, in the office of the County
Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name
Statement must be filed prior to that date. The
filing of this statement does not of itself
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious
business name in violation of the rights of
another under federal, state or common law
(see Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.)
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15, 10/17/15 and
10/24/15. 
Fictitious Business Name Statement:
2015252110. The following person(s) is/are
doing business as: Between The Bindings,
21143 Hathorne Blvd. Suite 131, Torrance CA
90503. Marcelo Cacciagioni, 4627 Merrill St.,
Torrance CA 90503. Summer Cacciagioni, 4627
Merrill St., Torrance CA 90503. This business is
conducted by: a married couple. The
Registrant(s) commenced to transact business
under the fictitious business name or names
listed herein on: 09/01/2015. Signed: Marcelo
Cacciagioni, owner. Registrant(s) declared that
all information in the statement is true and
correct. This statement is filed with the County
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 09/30/2015.
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement
expires five years from the date it was filed on,
in the office of the County Clerk. A new
Fictitious Business Name Statement must be
filed prior to that date. The filing of this
statement does not of itself authorize the use in
this state of a fictitious business name in
violation of the rights of another under federal,
state or common law (see Section 14411, et
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 10/03/15,
10/10/15, 10/17/15 and 10/24/15.

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE FOR
CHANGE OF NAME

SUPERIOR COURT OF
CALIFORNIA, 

COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES
600 E. Broadway

Glendale CA 91206-4304
In the Matter of the Petition of 

Tirui Berberyan, an adult over the
age of 18 years.

Date: 01/04/2016. Time: 08:30am, in
Dept. E, Room 260

It appearing that the following person
whose name is to be changed is over
18 years of age: TIRUI BERBERYAN.
And a petition for change of names
having been duly filed with the clerk
of this Court, and it appearing from
said petition that said petitioner(s)
desire to have their name changed
from TIRUI BERBERYAN to TINA
SOGOMONYAN

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that all
persons interested in the above
entitled matter of change of names
appear before the above entitled
court to show cause why the petition
for change of name(s) should not be
granted. Any person objecting to the
name changes described must file a
written petition that includes the
reasons for the objection at least two
court days before the matter is
scheduled to be heard and must
appear at the hearing to show cause
why the petition should not be
granted. If no written objection is
timely filed, the court may grant the
petition without a hearing.
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that a
copy of this order be published in the
British Weekly, a newspaper of
general circulation for the County of
Los Angeles, for four successive
weeks prior to the date set for
hearing of said petition. 
Dated: September 28, 2015.
Mary Thornton House
Judge of the Superior Court
ES019257
Published: 10/03/15, 10/10/15,
10/17/15 and 10/24/15 
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Lewis Hamilton said it
felt “unreal” after
victory in the Japanese
Grand Prix Sunday
moved him level with
his boyhood
hero  Ayrton Senna on
41 race wins.

“It’s quite an
emotional day. I’m full
of joy and happiness and
light,” said the

30-year-old British
driver.

Hamilton is now 48
points clear of Mercedes
teammate Nico Rosberg
in the title race.

Sunday was
Hamilton’s 162nd race,
one more than Senna
started in a career that
ended tragically at Imola
in 1994.

The Brazilian won
twice at Suzuka in 1988
and 1993 and
Hamilton’s victory was
also his second at the
circuit.

“For me to win here at
a race where I loved
watching Ayrton drive
and to match his wins, it
doesn’t feel real at the
moment,” he said. 

Wales took a huge step
closer to the World Cup
quarter-finals by beating
Fiji 23-13 in a breathless
Pool A clash on Thursday.

Warren Gatland’s team
scored tries through
scrum-half Gareth Davies
and hooker Scott Baldwin,
with 13 points from
fly-half Dan Biggar’s boot,
but missed a bonus point.

But Fiji struck back
after the break with
Vereniki Goneva rounding
off a stunning 60-yard
move.

Fiji paid for small
mistakes, with Ben
Volavola missing two easy
penalties.

The result means
Wales will reach the
quarter-finals if Australia
beat England at
Twickenham on Saturday.

However if Stuart
Lancaster’s team beat the
Wallabies, Wales will
probably need to beat
Australia on 10 October.

England’s final game
later that evening is
against Pool A minnows

Uruguay and a
bonus-point win is almost
a formality for the hosts in
Manchester.

If England finish on the
same number of points as
Gatland’s team, Wales will
go through thanks to
their  28-25 win at
Twickenham.

However, if Australia
also finish on the same
number of points as
England and Wales then
the top two will be
decided on points
difference. 

Welsh win means it’s
do-or-die for england

Arsenal manager Arsene
Wenger insists his side
can still qualify for the
Champions League last
16 despite sitting
pointless at the bottom of
Group F after losing to
Olympiakos.

A 3-2 home defeat was
Arsenal’s second straight
loss in the group stage,
with two matches against
German champions
Bayern Munich to come
next.

“It leaves us in a bad
position but we are still in
it,” said Wenger.

“We have to get a result
in our next game against
Bayern Munich.”

The Gunners
dominated possession
against the Greek side but
went behind three times
as Olympiakos secured
their first win in England.

Theo Walcott and Alexis
Sanchez cancelled out
Felipe Pardo’s opener for
the visitors and an own
goal by David Ospina,
who Wenger had selected
ahead of first-choice
keeper Petr Cech.
But just 59 seconds after
Arsenal’s second
equaliser, Alfred
Finnbogason scored the
winner.

When asked if it was his
worst night in Europe,
Wenger replied: “No. Sit
on the bench and lose a
final in 2006 and ask that
question.”

Tuesday’s loss meant
Arsenal, who have
qualified from the group
stage for the past 15
seasons, have lost
their first two Champions
League matches  for the
first time in their history in

the competition.
The last team to

progress after losing their
first two group matches
were Galatasaray in
2012-13. Only nine sides
have done it in the
competition’s history.

“We have to think we
can deal with Dinamo
Zagreb and Olympiakos
away,” said Wenger.

“Some aspects of our
game were quite good but
we lacked quality in our
defensive concentration.

“The turning point was
at 2-2. We had scored a
goal and then straight
away we gave them
another goal to make it
3-2.

“We had 65%
possession but we feel
guilty because we gave
easy goals away. We had a
bit of bad luck as well.” 

Liverpool continued a
stuttering start to their
Europa League campaign
as they drew 1-1 with FC
Sion at Anfield on
Thursday night.

Adam Lallana gave the
hosts a perfect start,
scoring from close range
after Divock Origi’s cross
despite appearing to be
offside in the build-up.

But the Swiss side then
drew level through
Ebenezer Assifuah’s cute
finish.

Origi and Lallana were
both denied by Sion
goalkeeper Andris Vanins,
as Liverpool recorded a
second consecutive draw
in Group B.

There was a smattering
of boos at the final whistle
after frustration mounted
against a team who are
mid-table in the Swiss
Super League.

The Reds have scored
more than one goal on only
one occasion this term
under Brendan Rodgers
but, with two games
against Russian side Rubin

Kazan to come, the
Liverpool boss will hope to
achieve the victories they
need to take charge of what
appears to be a relatively
easy group.

Tottenham conceded a
late goal to draw against a
poor Monaco side in the
Europa League after
dominating proceedings
for most of the game.

At a lifeless Stade Louis
II stadium, the home side
grabbed a late equaliser
through Stephan El
Shaarawy, who headed in
Nabil Dirar’s brilliant
cross.

Nacer Chadli struck a
shot narrowly over the bar
in the first half, before Erik
Lamela gave Tottenham
the lead by finishing off a
slick team move.

Harry Kane could have
grabbed a second but had a
low shot and header saved.

Tottenham are unbeaten
in Group J after a win over
Azerbaijani side Qarabag
in their opening match.

Against Monaco, they
looked like coasting to the

three points after
controlling most of the
game, before two
substitutes combined nine
minutes from time to claim
a point the hosts did not
deserve.

Celtic threw away a two
goal lead as they earned
their second draw in the
Europa League against
Fenerbahce.

The home side were
commanding in the first
half and led through Leigh
Griffiths and Kris
Commons strikes.

Efe Ambrose committed
the kind of calamity that
has dogged him this
season as he gifted a goal
just before half-time,
Fernandao netting.

The visitors took
advantage of their lifeline
and Brazilian Fernandao
equalised just after the
break.

Ronny Deila’s side move
on to two points, having
drawn by the same
scoreline against Ajax in
the opening round of
fixtures.

HEROICS: Wales’s George North evades Manasa Saulo

Unstoppable Hamilton equals Senna tally

Wenger optimistic after
latest Arsenal CL loss

Draws all round in europa League
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Tuesday’s results

Wednesday’s results

Monday’s results

Chelsea manager Jose
Mourinho blamed “two
ridiculous moments”
after his side’s
Champions League loss
to Porto on Tuesday.

The Blues suffered
their fifth defeat of the
season in all
competitions after
Maicon’s second-half
header gave the  home

side a 2-1 victory.
“We watch dozens

and dozens of
repetitions of Porto
taking corners. We were
completely ready for
that,” said Mourinho.

The Blues have now
lost more games this
season than the whole of
2014-15.

They endured just
four losses in the last
campaign, but have
been beaten five times in
11 games this term.

Despite winning their
opening Group F game
4-0 against Maccabi Tel
Aviv, the London side
were beaten in Portugal
by Andre Andre’s strike
and Maicon’s header, in
between Willian’s
brilliant free-kick.

Chelsea are third in
Group G, a point behind
Porto and Dynamo Kiev.

They are also
struggling in the Premier
League, lying in 15th
place, eight points
behind leaders
Manchester United.

Mourinho, who
described his side’s
first-half display against
Newcastle at the
weekend as “minus one
out of 10”, was pleased
he “got a performance”
against Porto, who he
managed from 2002-04.

“When the game is
under control we
concede a goal that is
ridiculous,” said
Mourinho.

“They hit the post
from a similar mistake.
Apart from that the
game was balanced. Two
ridiculous moments and
we were punished.

“The team played well
and there were good
reactions from the goals
we conceded. We had
chances to equalise and
had desire.

“When you feel
everything is going
against you it is
disappointing. The team
tried until the end so I
have nothing to say
against them.” 

Fuming Mou blames ‘ridiculous moments’ english premier League results
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RESTAURANT:
116 Santa Monica Blvd.
Santa Monica CA 90401

(310) 451-1402
Happy Hour
Mon-Fri 4-7
(food specials)

SHOPPE: 132 Santa
Monica Blvd., Santa

Monica 
(310) 394-8765
Open Sun-Thurs

10am-8pm • Fri. & Sat.
10am-10pm

RESTAURANT: 116 Santa Monica Blvd. Santa Monica CA 90401 
SHOPPE: 132 Santa Monica Blvd. • (310) 394-8765

King’s Head Studio City,  12969 Ventura Blvd. Tel: (818) 990-9055.
www.yeoldekingshead.com

Fri. 10/2 RUGBY WORlD CUP

Noon New Zealand v Georgia PPV
Sat. 10/3
6.30am Samoa v Japan PPV
8.45am South Africa v Scotland PPV
Noon England v Australia PPV
Sun. 10/4
6.30am Argentina v Tonga PPV
8.45am Ireland v Italy  PPV
Tue 10/6
8.45am Canada v Romania PPV
Noon Fiji v Uruguay ppv PPV
Wed 10/7
8.45am South Africa v USA PPV
Noon Namibia v Georgia PPV
Fri. 10/9 
Noon New Zealand v Tonga PPV

lIVE ENGlISH PREMIER lEAGUE

Sat. 10/3
7am Man City v Newcastle
7am Sunderland v West ham
7am Norwich v Leicester
9.30am Chelsea v Southampton
Sun. 10/4
8am Arsenal v Man Utd
8am Swansea v Tottenham
Thurs 10/8: Euro 2016 Qualifiers
11.45am Ireland v Germany
11.45am Scotland v Poland
11.45am Portugal v Denmark
11.45am No. Ireland v Greece
Fri 10/9
11.45am England v Estonia
11.45am Spain v Luxembourg

Manchester City did not
deserve their
last-minute Champions
League victory at
Borussia Monchen-
gladbach, says Blues
manager Manuel
Pellegrini.

Sergio Aguero’s
penalty earned a 2-1 win
Wednesday night,  with
keeper Joe Hart saving a
penalty before the
Germans took a 1-0
second-half lead.

Nicolas Otamendi
scored the equaliser as
City recovered from the
2-1 loss to Juventus in
their opening Group D

game.
“We had a bit of luck to

win the game,” said the
62-year-old Chilean.

City had been beaten in
three of their four
previous matches in all
competitions, including
Premier League losses to
West Ham and
Tottenham as well as the
defeat by the Italian
champions.

“Against Juventus and
West Ham we didn’t
deserve to lose and
maybe today we didn’t
deserve to win but we
did,” added Pellegrini.

But the victory - only

the third in their past 12
Champions League
matches - boosted their
hopes of reaching the
knockout stage for a third
successive season under
Pellegrini.

City remain third in the
group after two matches,
level on three points with
Spanish side Sevilla and
three adrift of Juve.

England international
Hart said his team were
below their best against
Monchengladbach, but
disagreed with his
manager about the final
result.

“We were disjointed as

Manchester United are
“suffering” after six
matches in 18 days, said
boss Louis van Gaal
following his side’s 2-1
Champions League win
over Wolfsburg on
Wednesday night. 
Juan Mata’s first-half

penalty and Chris
Smalling’s 53rd-minute
goal gave United their
first Group B victory.
The Premier League

leaders, who visit
Arsenal on Sunday, had
to hold on as Wolfsburg
pressed for an equaliser.
“A lot of players are

very tired because of the
accumulation of a lot of
matches,” said Van Gaal.
United lost their first
group game against PSV
Eindhoven, but victory
over Wolfsburg means
all four teams are level
on three points after two
matches.
“We have everything in

our own hands and that
is very important,” said
Van Gaal.
The Dutchman said his

side showed “fantastic

we had been in the last
few games, but we
deserved to win,” said
the 28-year-old.

“We had some really
good chances. It may
have come late but Sergio

Aguero is a cool guy and
he will score.

“They’ve got some
good movement - Kevin
de Bruyne warned us
about them. They’ve a
very fit team and they

work themselves into the
ground.

“We profited when
they were a little bit tired
at the end. They made a
few mistakes and we
kept our quality.” 

spirit” to recover from
Daniel Caligiuri’s
fourth-minute goal.
“We score but after that

it was suffering,” he
added.
“Arsenal played

yesterday - one day
more to recover. That
will benefit them but we
shall manage it.”
Wins for United

and Manchester City on
Wednesday ended a
miserable run for
English clubs in Europe.
With Arsenal and

Chelsea beaten on
Tuesday, the four
Premier League teams
had lost five of their six
group games this
season.
When asked what he

thought the problem
was, Van Gaal pointed
to the competitive
nature of the domestic
league.
“We have a rat race that

is not always the same in
other countries,” he
said. “We also have to
play over Christmas.” 

City lucky to win,
says Pellegrini

KEEPING COOL: Aguero slots home to give City a vital Champions League win

Victorious United ‘are
suffering’ says Van Gaal

UNLIKELY HERO: Chris Smalling slotted home
United’s winner against Wolfsburg on Wednesday


